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1

2

CHAIR JOHNSON:

(Gavel).

The Parks and Recreation

3

Committee will come to order.

4

afternoon Councilmember Robert Carroll, who is our

5

Vice-Chair, and thank you, Bob, for sticking it out,

6

even though I know you're not feeling that well.

7

have also with us Councilmember Michael Molina,

8

thank you, and Councilmember Charmaine Tavares,

9

thank you for coming.

10

We have with us this

We

And excused is Councilmember

Danny Mateo.
Also with us from the Administration we have

11

12

Floyd Miyazono, who is our Director of Department of

13

Parks and Recreation.

14

Director of Department of Financei Frank Sylva, who

15

is our Director of Liquor Control.

16

Officer Bajadali, but he may come a little bit

17

later.

18

Kobayashii Camille Sakamoto, who is our Legislative

19

SecretarYi and we have Gary Saldana, our Analyst.

20

ITEM NO.3: DESIGNATING A PARK IN THE WAIOLANI/WAIKAPU
AREA (Misc.)

We have Wesley Lo, our

Ido not see

Also with Deputy Corporation Counsel Blaine

21
22

CHAIR JOHNSON:

At this point in time we will accept

23

public testimony.

I'll just briefly -- before we

24

begin with the public testimony, I'll give an

25

overview on the first agenda item that we have, and
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1

that is PR-3, designating a park in the

2

Waiolani/Waikapu area.

3

a location for a park in the Waiolani/Waikapu area.

4

This matter was referred to our Committee during the

5

Planning Committee's review of the Wailuku/Kahului

6

community plan process.

7

referral is to work with the community in

8

determining a site and design requirements for a

9

park in this area.

The item relates to defining

The purposes of the

At today's meeting I wish to utilize this

10
11

opportunity to determine if there are any budgetary

12

requirements for Fiscal Year 2004 to assist with

13

making this park a reality and attempt to identify a

14

potential location for the park.

15

We do have one gentleman testifying

16

testifying on this matter at this point in time.

17

You will be allowed to have a total of ten minutes

18

for your testimony.

19

Levoy.

20

testimony, and just state your name for the record.

is Mr. Anthony

.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

22

MR. LEVOY:

23

CHAIR JOHNSON:

25

ge~tleman

So if you would come forward and give your

21

24

The

My name is Anthony Levoy.
Just pull the mike up and then you don't

have to
MR. LEVOY:

I am also the President of the Waiolani
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1

Association.

2

a letter to the County Parks and Recreation

3

Department.

4

go to neighbors around them and talk to them about

5

the particular requirements that they felt a park

6

such as this would contain t and I'm not here to

7

expound on that letter.

8

probably in everybody's hands t along with Russell

9

Gushi's letter from the Old Waikapu Association and

10

that I wanted to make myself available if there was

11

any questions t and that I didn't really want to come

12

up and t you know t give a long speech here.

We did a -- I had my Board of Directors

I believe that letter is

So ...

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

13

14

I am simply here because I did submit

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

Thank you.

Are there any questions

15

for Mr. Levoy at this time?

16

very much t and then if we do have any questioris t

17

without objection from the rest of the Council

18

members t we may call you back.

19

Seeing none t thank you

Thank you very much.

Are there any other individuals in the

20

audience who wish to testify on this particular

21

item?

22

on this particular item will be closed at this

23

point.

24
25

At this timet seeing none t public testimony

I'll give a brief overview t and then we'll
also here from our Parks Director on this particular
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1

item.

At our meeting of June 19th, 2002 and July

2

17th, 2002 the Committee received

3

community members regarding their requirements for a

4

park and its location.

5

13th, 2002 the Director of Parks and Recreation

6

indicated that his staff was meeting with community

7

members to determine their needs for a park and a

8

possible location.

t~stimony

from

Our last meeting of November

9

The purpose of today's meeting is to, number

10

one, determine the results of the community meeting

11

with the Department of Parks and Recreation; number

12

two, decide if a location for the park can be

13

recommended; number three, ascertain if the

14

Committee wishes to recommend an appropriation for

15

park improvements in this area to the Council Chair

16

for referral during the Council term beginning in

17

2004.

18

And at this time I would ask Mr. Miyazono if

19

he could give a brief overview for the benefit of

20

the other Council members.

21

MR. MIYAZONO:

Thank you, Madam Chairman, yes, we -- I

22

would like to thank, first of all, Mr. Levoy for all

23

of the last minute work, was able to get the members

24

come hopefully to a consensus, as well as

25

Mr. Russell Gushi, who is on the -- he's not here
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today, but he is the president of the Old Waikapu

2

Homeowners Association.

3

Aside from the letter from Mr. Levoy, I also

4

received a letter from Mr. Gushi, and he has it

5

broken down based on the amount of votes and desires

6

from the community.

7

received from both Mr. Levoy and Mr. Gushi, I think

8

there was a consensus in general that there was a

9

need for a combined active and passive park.

And based on the information

I

10

guess the senior citizens were more interested in a

11

passive park, walking trail, picnic tables,

12

barbecues, and so on and so forth.

13

with the youngsters did recommend to have an active

14

field, a mUlti-purpose facility that could

15

accommodate baseball practice field, football,

16

soccer, and so on and so forth.

17

And the families

So -- and also there's also discussion

18

relative to the size of the parcel, you know, what

19

exactly the size should be.

20

that it would take approximately six acres for a

21

park of this nature to accommodate both a passive

22

park with some walking trails and amenities as well

23

as an active park.

24

personally that there's a need for both, and there

25

was also another question also from the community

I did say in my letter

And I think I do -- I do feel
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1

members that the park not -- is not located too

2

close or access off of Honoapiilani Highway.

3

think it's very evident from the standpoint of the

4

safety concerns from the community, and also

5

interest relative to having proper access to the

6

park itself.

7

didn't want any night activity, and, you know, I see

8

no problem with that accommodation as well.

9

I

They also made it known that they

So taking a look at what their desires are,

10

as I mentioned earlier, we're looking at possibly a

11

five- to six-acre parcel with one multi-purpose

12

facility with some parking area.

13

a need for a rest room, as well as the other passive

14

amenities to the park itself.

15

on the consensus I received, I think it is a good

16

plan and we are taking a look at the location.

17

know, and there was a question relative to the

18

location.

19

is currently being considered for purchase, but I

20

did make reference that the subdivision or the area

21

that were most ideal would be specifically

22

identified as that northern parcel as you enter the

23

main road going up to the Waiolani subdivision.

24

It's the parcel to the northern section identified

25

as TMK 3504, Parcel No. 25.

Of course there's

So with that, based

You

I did make reference to a location that
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There was also other responses I -- you know/

1

2

maybe I should mention this as well/ from the

3

Waiolani Subdivision Homeowners Association/ that

4

there was a desire to possibly take a look at a

5

nursery property.

6

and I feel that -- I believe that there are problems

7

with the nursery with large vehicles accessing onto

8

the road.

9

came about through the discussions with the

10

I know right now it is a nursery/

So that was a second alternative that

homeowners association.
But with that

11

you know/ I'm trying to

12

summarize everything together/ but basically that's

13

the total summary that I got relative to the total

14

input that was given out to the homeowners

15

association.

16

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Floyd/ on the other matter/ which was

17

regarding the improvements I think to the community

18

center/ did you have any input on that or do you

19

want to deal with that separately?

20

MR. MIYAZONO:

Yes.

Okay.

Okay.

I could also deal with

21

that as well.

There was also a question relative to

22

the extending of the Waikapu Community Center.

23

think Mr. Tadashi Sato/ known as the infamous Mayor

24

for Waikapu/ did make a request to extend the roof

25

top and also the concrete slab at the Waikapu
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1

Comm unity Cent er.

2

estim ate of appr oxim ately 30 to $40,0 00, $40,0 00
to

3

be exac t, and also attac hed to that we did find
that

4

as part of the wate r serv ice -- or the fire code

5

that we need ed to incre ase our wate rline capa city

6

from a four -inch wate rline capa city to an eigh t-inc
h

7

wate rline capa city, beca use curr ently it is

8

subs tand ard for fire prot ectio n.

9

cost woul d be -- for its insta llati on woul d be

We did come up with a cost

So the estim ated

10

appr oxim ately $30,0 00.

11

look ing at an impro veme nt cost for both the wate
r

12

insta llati on -- wate rline insta llati on as well
as

13

the impro veme nts to the comm unity cent er itse lf
of

14

appr oxim ately $70,0 00.

15

So on the high end we're

Also , you know , in refer ence to numb er three ,

16

I know that the ques tion does ment ion abou t

17

addi tiona l fund ing requ irem ents for the deve lopm
ent

18

of any park in this comm unity , but what I did

19

sugg est is that aside from poss ibly setti ng aside

20

fund ing for the poss ible desig n of this park

21

deve lopm ent, talke d abou t a five- to six-a cre park

22

deve lopm ent of appr oxim ately $50,0 00, I did also

23

recom mend that the Coun ty shou ld cons ider takin
g a

24

look at the purc hase of the follo wing prop ertie
s.

25

One is the Waik apu ballp ark.

The Waik apu ballp ark
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1

is the park as you acce ss the golf cour se.

2

curr ently being used .

3

lease with Maui -- Wailu ku Ag Busi ness at this
timel

4

so I think that woul d be a poss ible acqu isitio n.

5

It is

We have a mont h-to- mont h

Secon dlYI ther e's the Waie hu Beac h Park

l

and

6

if you -- if tryin g to -- tryin g to desc ribe exac
tly

7

wher e it iS

I

it is acro ss the Leis ure Esta tes.

We

,

8

do have a ball field acro ss there and at one time
l

9

it wasl if you remem ber

I

the

clubh ouse .

10

It's righ t acro ss maka i of that l and one time there

11

was a shack that even tuall y got erode d into the

12

wate r and the sandi but we are poss ibly -- shou
ld

13

cons ider that.

14

there is a pave d park ing lot.

15

by surfe rs and fishe rmen .

16

Plan ning

17

Depa rtmen t

18

did a proj ect there just rece ntly.

19

appr oxim ately 1.65 acre s.

20

It's abou t 1.65 acre s, and curr ently
It is bein g utili zed

And the Depa rtmen t of

in colla bora tion with the Park s

I

I

did a beac h resto ratio n proj ect there
So that is

And also -- I did also recom mend -- it's not

21

real ly being oper ated or mana ged by the Park s

22

Depa rtmen t

23

field s.

24

righ t off of Waik o Road righ t now

25

I

but I'm look ing at the two Waik apu ball

I think the two Waik apu ball field s it's
l
l

and I do know

that it's curr ently being used for prac tices and

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS I INC.
(808) 524-2 090

12

PR 12/4/02

1

games for the residents of Waikapu.

So there's

2

actually two ball fields there, one is right along

3

Waiko Road and there's one further back in there.

4

We're hoping that we could take a look at acquiring

5

additional property, not just the field itself, to

6

accommodate parking as well too.
So I would recommend that -- or consider

7

8

recommendation that acquisition of these properties

9

which are currently being used for recreational

10

purposes should be -- should be considered.

11

we have anything else that I missed?

12

about it, Madam Chairman.

13

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I think that was about all.

I think that's

Oh, the

14

bleachers, did you find out any cost on the

15

bleachers?

16

MR. MIYAZONO:

And do

Oh, the bleachers is -- the bleachers is an

17

estimated -- I didn't even really double check on

18

it, but I'll take a stab on that.

19

which is based on the five-tier bleacher, estimated

20

at about $2,500 per bleacher.

21
22

23

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

Thank you very much.

questions of Mr. Miyazono?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL:

The bleachers,

Thank you.

Are there any

Vice-Chair Carroll.
Floyd, that 200 feet of

24

eight-inch waterline, that needs to be put in

25

because we're going to do the extension?
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13

MR. MIYAZONO:

Yes.

See, righ t now curr ently the fire

2

prot ectio n is subs tand ard, and when ever we --

3

beca use itrs only curr ently a four -inch wate rline

4

righ t now.

5

impro veme nts or exten sion of the curre nt faci lity,

6

itrs going to auto mati cally kick in the fire

7

prot ectio n requ irem ents.

So when ever we do any type of

8

VICE -CHA IR CARROLL:

9

MR. MIYAZONO:

And what was the cost for that?

Appr oxim ately $30,0 00.

Acco rding to staf f,

10

when they did take a look at this -- see, at one

11

time seve ral year s ago they did look into the

12

poss ibili ty of exten ding the comm unity cent er some

13

year s back , and at that time they reali zed that

14

there was a requ irem ent to upgr ade the fire

15

prot ectio n.

16

again .

17

curr ently it is subs tanda rd.

18

incre ase it or even touch the faci lity, then there
rs

19

a need to upgr ade the fire prot ectio n requ irem ents.

So itrs just a matt er of comi ng back

So we need ed -- we need to do it beca use

20

VICE -CHA IR CARROLL:

21

CHAIR JOHNSON:

22

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

23

All righ t.

So when ever we

Than k you.

Coun cilme mber Moli na.
Than k you, Madam Chai r.

Mr. Miya zono, you know the estim ated cost for

24

the cano py, what type of canop y are you look ing
at

25

mate rial- wise ?

I know you have a $40,0 00 estim ate.
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MR. MIYAZONO:

Yes.

It woul d prob ably go in line with

2

what is exis ting righ t now.

3

at, if my memo ry serve s me righ t, anot her mayb e
200

4

or so squa re feet, 300 squa re feet more exten ded.

5

It woul d go -- I'm not real ly certa in what the

6

exis ting roof is made out of righ t now, but it
woul d

7

certa inly be the same type of mate rial.

8

conc rete slab woul d also be inclu ded.

9

know , mind you, these estim ates is cons truct ed,
you

We are takin g a look

Of cour se
And, you

10

know , cons truct ion.

11

could do it in hous e, you know , prov ided you have

12

the work line do it or our staf f do it as well
too.

13

So these price s are certa inly from the cont racto
r's

14

pric e.

15

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

16

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Anot her poss ibili ty is if you

Than k you.

Coun cilme mber Tava res, do you have any

17

ques tions ?

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay .

No.
Than k you.

Floy d, my ques tion

20

woul d be that based on the infor mati on that you

21

recei ved from the comm unity , are they look ing at

22

both the impro veme nts to the area whic h is now

23

abut ting the comm unity cent er as well as an

24

addi tiona l park that could serve mUlt i-pur pose
uses?

25

MR. MIYAZONO:

I think for this part icul ar inten t, the
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1

mess age we had given both Mr. Levo y and Mr. Gush
i

2

was basi cally just takin g a look at the need s for

3

park spac e.

4

expa nsion of the comm unity cent er was brou ght abou
t

5

durin g a rece nt testim ony given by Mr. Sato / Tada
shi

6

Sato .

7

miss ion was basi cally to look at what type of park

8

they want ed and the type of acrea ge and/ you know
/

9

amen ities inclu ded in the park .

10

I think this part icul ar issue on the

So as for the home owne rs asso ciati on/ thei r

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay .

Grea t.

Than k you.

Are there any

11

othe r addi tiona l ques tions from Mr. Miya zono?

12

One -- one of the thing s that we are look ing at

13

righ t now/ or at leas t the Chai r's look ing at/
is

14

beca use we do have a budg et comi ng up, I woul d
like

15

to have this Comm ittee cons ider the poss ibili ty
of

16

maki ng a recom mend ation of inclu ding in the budg
et

17

some of the impro veme nts that have been recom mend
ed

18

for the comm unity cent er.

19

And in addi tion to that/ beca use we have not

20

had an oppo rtuni ty and the Chai r's not had an

21

oppo rtuni ty to gath er the inpu t as to a spec ific

22

site -- beca use I know that Gary Sald ana/ Floy d,

23

Mr. Gush i/ and othe rs in the comm unity have reall
y

24

expr essed diffe rent parc els or diffe rent area s
wher e

25

perh aps inste ad of just look ing at a six-a cre park
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1

we may want to go for a larger park area and perhaps

2

go into an agricultural land area where we may be

3

able to get -- instead of looking at the single

4

family site that was basically being looked at/ if

5

you look at the cost and look at what something is

6

zoned/ it's going to be a little bit more expensive

7

to do something that's already zoned single family

8

than it would be if we went into an open space or

9

agricultural area.

10

So I'm looking at maybe do we want to go with

11

a little bit larger area and something that is able

12

to serve the long-term needs of that community and

13

be in a place where they want it.

14

to determine/ though/ where this Committee would

15

want to go is I want to refer the item out regarding

16

the site for the park location.

17

that I would want to do to pass on to the next

18

Council for dealing with/ but I would like to make

19

some type of a recommendation based on what

20

Mr. Miyazono has also stated/ that we send on

21

perhaps a dollar amount.

22

from you as to whether we should specify a dollar

23

amount or just include the items that we are to be

24

looking at in the recommendation.

25

thoughts?

What I would like

That is one thing

And I wanted some feedback

Do you have any

Councilmember Carroll.
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17

VICE-CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

I would hope that this

2

dollar amount for that extension over there and the

3

water would hold.

4

how sure is he that it can be done for that amount

5

first?

6

CHAIR JOHNSON:

7

MR. MIYAZONO:

I would like to ask Mr. Miyazono

Mr. Miyazono.
These are -- I think based on the amount,

8

you know, certainly from the standpoint of the

9

$40,000 we could contract it out, or as I said

10

earlier, we could certainly consider that possible

11

in house, if the resources are available, and also

12

from the standpoint of the water improvements.

13

think I did mention that conservatively the cost

14

would be for $30,000, just as a conservative cost

15

estimate, but I would be -- it would be safe to say

16

if there was an appropriation for 70, if that's the

17

way the Committee feels is the way to go, that

18

certainly it -- could probably do it for that

19

particular price.

20

VICE-CHAIR CARROLL:

I

Chair, I think I would be more

21

comfortable if we gave maybe $5,000 cushion over

22

there on that and made up to $75,000.

23

have waited a long time for this.

24

coming and I'd hate to see it held up because of a

25

shortfall.

These people

It's long in

I really support it and I would hope
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1

that -- I woul d hope that we can do this and put
a

2

doll ar amou nt. on it and recom mend that it be done
.

3

Than k you.

4

CHAIR JOHNSON:

5

Tava res.

6

Than k you very much .

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Coun cilme mber

Yeah r I was goin g to sugg est the

7

same thing r to put a doll ar amou nt r and not just
a

8

doll ar amou nt but to actu ally outli ne or item ize

9

what it was for and send it along to the Budg et

10

Comm ittee.

11

goes r

12

the budg et for us that it will be inclu ded but
at
r

13

leas t if it's refer red there we know that it won'
t

14

get lost in the shuf fle by -- comp arati vely spea
king

15

that 's a rath er smal l proj ect comp ared to the

16

mill ion doll ar thing s that we end up talki ng abou
t

17

durin g the budg et.

18

Then hope fully as our new May or-el ect

you know r throu gh the budg et as he prep ares

But I think that this is long overd ue and we

19

shou ld be tryin g to do what ever we can with it
and

20

as -- you know r as a start ing poin t or as a

21

refer ence poin tr I think we shou ld send both the

22

item with the doll ar amou nt and the item izati on
of

23

all the thing sr the wate r -- the wate rline

24

impro veme nt to be inclu ded with the pavi lion ofr
you

25

know r 200 r 300 squa re feetr what ever that migh t
be.
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1

And then it can be fine tuned as we get throu gh
the

2

budg et, but at leas t it will have some thing to
jog

3

our mem ories .

4

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I woul d also ask, Coun cilme mber Tava res,

5

woul d you have any recom mend ation , then , as to
the

6

actu al disp ositi on of some of the othe r adjac ent

7

prop ertie s, whet her or not you woul d want to see
us

8

pursu e that?

9

Ther e we don' t have doll ar amou nts.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah , I think that can be

10

refle cted in the Comm ittee repo rt, and if the

11

Comm ittee repo rt is sent over with -- you know ,
as

12

part of the refe rral, then we can talk abou t that

13

again .

14

sessi on, I'm sure he's going to have comm unity

15

meet ings.

16

peop le -- you' re spea king abou t that park , righ
t?

Or as the Mayo r goes throu gh his budg et

So if we make sure that the Waio lani

17

CHAIR JOHNSON:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Uh-h uh.
The Waio lani peop le woul d appe ar

19

at the budg et meet ing, the Mayo r's budg et meet ing,

20

and reem phas ize the need for the park and what
kind

21

of space they 're look ing for and thing s like that
so

22

it's brou ght up, then we have to do it again when

23

the Coun cil goes out for its meet ings.

24

keep it top of mind , peop le need to stay invo lved

25

unti l they actu ally see it, you know , signe d,
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seale d, and deliv ered , so to spea k.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Righ t, righ t.

And I -- that is more the

3

dire ction that I woul d see this goin g as well .

4

don' t belie ve we have a firm site, so we don' t
have

5

a doll ar amou nt rega rding the acrea ge that we woul
d

6

be look ing at in the Waio lani area , and I'm look
ing

7

more on the mauk a side of Hono apiil ani rath er than

8

the othe r side, but we also -- I think it's

9

impo rtant to also look at the field s whic h were

I

10

ment ioned and see what the poss ibili ties woul d
be

11

for expa nsion on the othe r side , whic h are the
lands

12

that are adjac ent to the comm unity cent er.

13

Do you have any thou ghts, Mr. Miya zono, as to

14

what form you woul d like this to take?

15

want - - we don' t need to do a reso l ut ion. \ I think

16

if we just refle ct it in the Comm ittee repo rt.

17

Okay .

18

Do you

At this poin t in time , then , the Chai r's

19

recom mend ation will be that we do send the

20

recom mend ation to the Budg et Comm ittee for the

21

spec ified doll ar amou nt with the inclu sion of the

22

item s liste d, inclu ding the blea cher s, for the

23

impro veme nts to the comm unity cent er and the wish
to

24

pursu e park land s in that area and that it be

25

cons idere d for the next fisca l year budg et.
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1

VICE -CHA IR CARROLL:

2

CHAIR JOHNSON:

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

VICE -CHA IR CARROLL:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

CHAIR JOHNSON:

You want ed to do that by motio n?

I'll

Okay .

if that 's appr opria te.
Yes.

So move d.
Seco nd.
It's been move d and secon ded that

7

this item will be refer red to the Budg et Comm ittee

8

and it will be looke d at for the next fisca l year
,

9

and I belie ve -- Mr. Salda na, woul d it be

10

appr opria te, then , to file the subj ect or shou ld
we

11

refe r the entir e matt er so we have some thing to
send

12

forw ard?

13

MR. SALDANA:

Than k you, Madam Chai r.

Yeah , I woul d

14

sugg est go ahead and just refe r the matt er to the

15

next Coun cil Chai r.

16

CHAIR JOHNSON:

17

MR. SALDANA:

18

Okay .
For a refe rral to the next Comm ittee.

Also ,

Madam Chai r, may I ask?

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

20

MR. SALDANA:

Yes.
When you refer ence in your motio n the

21

acqu isitio n or purc hase of land s in the area , are

22

you refe rring to the -- the prop ertie s iden tifie
d in

23

the Dire ctor 's lette r or are you refe rring to the

24

new park?

25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I think that, at leas t from the sense I'm
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1

getti ng from the Comm ittee/ it woul d be both the

2

purs uit of the new park and then the land s that

3

woul d be adjac ent to the exis ting comm unity cent
er

4

that were item ized.

5

I think beca use they 're not in the imme diate area
, I

6

woul d pref er that we not addr ess thos e.

7

is that the inten t and the unde rstan ding of the

8

othe r Coun cil memb ers?

9

be what we woul d wish to do.

10

The othe r prop ertie s righ t now/

Than k you.

Is that

Yes/ that woul d

So the motio n will then inclu de the refe rral

11

of the entir e item on to the next Coun cil so that

12

that can be deal t with .

13

14

Yes/ Coun cilme mber Moli na.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Madam Chai r/ just for clar ifica tion

15

again / what 's the spec ific doll ar amou nt we're

16

talki ng abou t?

17

CHAIR JOHNSON:

The doll ar amou nt I belie ve was $75/0 00.

18

Is that corr ect/ Floyd ?

19

extra 2/500 for the bleac hers or shou ld we make
it

20

an even 80?

21

MR. MIYAZONO:

Or do we have to add in an

I don' t know .

You know / just for clar ifica tion purp oses/

22

the blea cher s, you know / altho ugh I don' t have
it

23

here / it's in -- it's the desi re of the comm unity

24

asso ciati on to have a blea cher at the exis ting

25

comm unity cent er ball field .

So that 's the purp ose
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1

for the blea cher s anyw ay.

2

Coun cilme mber Carr oll, you know , made a prop osal
of

3

$75,0 00, so --

4

CHAIR JOHNSON:

So I do know that

That being the case , then , we will go with

5

the $75,0 00, if the Comm ittee woul d refle ct that

6

repo rt.

7

MR. SALDANA:

8

CHAIR JOHNSON:

9

MR. SALDANA:

Is that clear ?
Madam Chai r.
Yes.
If I may, the way I unde rstoo d what

10

Coun cilme mber Carr oll was sugg estin g was that you

11

woul d incre ase the estim ate for the canop y and the

12

expa nsion of the wate rline $5,00 0, so that item
in

13

itse lf woul d be $75,0 00.

14

blea cher s, if it's recom mend ed that there are two

15

five -cha ir blea cher s, then at 25,00 0 each -- or

16

2,500 each , you shou ld add anot her $5,00 0 onto your

17

budg et requ est.

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

19

VICE-CHAIR CARROLL:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

22

CHAIR JOHNSON:

23

And then for the

Is that acce ptab le to the Coun cil memb ers?
Yes.
Yes.
Yes.

All righ t.

And to you t Mr. Miya zono, you

think that woul d abou t cove r it?

24

MR. MIYAZONO:

Yes, it is.

25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

All righ t.

Then the amou nt to be inclu ded
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would be $80,000.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Councilmember Tavares.
And Madam Chair, just so we

3

remember when we get to budget that if we want to be

4

assured that this project goes, it needs to be a

5

line item.

6

CHAIR JOHNSON:

A line item.

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And not grouped together in

8

another

you know, in the district or as

9

Countywide park improvements, things like that.

10

need to have it line item somewhere so it doesn't

11

get lost.

12

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

We

And our Committee report will

13

reflect that it be requested that this is a line

14

item.

15

think we've about -- well, I think that we still

16

have to find the site, but that will take place next

17

year.

18

all those in favor, please signify by saying "aye."

Is there any further discussion on this?

Seeing no further discussion on this measure,

19

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

20

CHAIR JOHNSON:

21
22

The Chair votes aye.

There's no nays,

because there's no one else here today.
VOTE: AYES:

23

24

I

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
EXC. :

Councilmembers Molina, Tavares,
and Vice-Chair Carroll, and
Chair Johnson.
None.
None.
Councilmember Mateo.

25
MOTION CARRIED.
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ACTION:

2
3

4

5
6
7
8

9
10
11

12
13

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Recom mend ing REFERRAL of the matt er
appr opria ting $80,0 00 for impr ovem ents
at the Waik apu Neigh borh ood Cent er to
the Coun cil Chai r for the term begin ning
Janu ary 2, 2003 for cons idera tion in the
Fisc al Year 2004 Budg et Sess ion;
REFERRAL of the matt er rela ting to the
acqu isitio n or purc hase of land adja cent
to the exist ing Waik apu Park and for
devel opme nt of a new park to the Coun cil
Chai r for the term begin ning Janu ary 2,
2003 for cons idera tion in the Fisc al
Year 2004 Budg et Sess ion; and REFERRAL
of comm unica tion to the Coun cil Chai r
for the term begin ning Janu ary 2, 2003 .

So the meas ure does pass on, and I real ly

appr eciat e your supp ort on that.
ITEM NO.4 :

NOISE AND NUISANCE CONCERNS AT THE WAILUKU
COMMUNITY CENTER AND PAPOHAKU PARK (C.C. No.
02-17 1)

CHAIR JOHNSON:

The next item on our agen da is PR-4 , and

14

it rela tes to the noise and nuisa nce conc erns at
the

15

Wail uku Comm unity Cent er and Papo haku Park , and
the

16

item relat es to conc erns of nois e, loite ring , and

17

acti vitie s takin g plac e at the Wail uku Comm unity

18

Cent er whic h impa cts the surro undi ng neigh borh oods
.

19

The matt er was refer red to the Park s and Recr eatio
n

20

Comm ittee to help addr ess the conc erns raise d by
the

21

comm unity .

22

At this time is there anyo ne, inclu ding our

23

men in blue , who wish to give testim ony on this

24

part icul ar item?

25

testim ony on this item , the testim ony will now
be

Seein g that there is no publ ic
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close d on this part icula r secti on.

2

In a brie f overv iew, befo re Mr. Miya zono goes

3

into the discu ssion , at our meet ing of Nove mber

4

13th , 2002 the Comm ittee met with resid ents from
lao

5

Park side and the surro undi ng comm unity to discu
ss

6

issue s relat ive to conc erns at the Wail uku Comm
unity

7

Cent er and Papo haku Park .

8

numb er of recom mend ation s from comm unity memb ers,

9

the Depa rtmen ts of Polic e and Park s and Recr eatio
n,

The Comm ittee recei ved a

10

and from our memb ers.

11

matt er to obta in more spec ific infor mati on abou
t

12

pote ntial impro veme nts to the comm unity cent er
to

13

reduc e nois e, enha nce the faci lity, and prev ent

14

loite ring and othe r inap prop riate beha vior in the

15

area .

16

The Comm ittee defe rred the

And Mr. Miya zono, if you could just give us

17

your part icula r upda te on this part icul ar meas ure,
I

18

think it woul d be real ly help ful, and then afte
r

19

that we woul d hear from Offi cer Baja dali.

20

MR. MIYAZONO:

Than k you, Madam Chair man.

I'll try to

21

summ arize it.

22

base d on the probl em relat ive to the alcoh ol

23

alcoh ol -- servi ng of alcoh ol at the Wail uku

24

Comm unity Cent er whic h has cause d probl ems and

25

conc ern relat ive to our adjo ining home owne rs from

Ther e's seve ral issue s here .
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1

lao Park side and Wailu ku Park side, and also takin
g a

2

look at pote ntial ly the type of impro veme nts that
we

3

could poss ibly cons ider for -- or to minim ize

4

certa in probl ems that are curr ently occu rring .

5

If I could mayb e first of all just addr ess

6

the issue relat ive to the probl ems and the conc
erns

7

abou t the Park s Depa rtmen t and the Polic e Depa rtmen
t

8

have at Wailu ku Comm unity Cent er.

9

me as to my posi tion restr ictin g the use of

It was asked of

10

alco holic beve rages at Wail uku Comm unity Cent er,
and

11

I did state in my respo nse to that is that I think

12

ther e's a need for -- rath er than bann ing alcoh
ol at

13

Wail uku Comm unity Cent er, I'd rath er take a look
at

14

look ing at what the probl em is and addr essin g what

15

the probl em is.

16

coup le recom mend ation s poss ibly that we could at

17

leas t cons ider takin g a look at, and one of it
is

18

ongo ing site moni tor.

And I think I did come up with

19

I think durin g our delib erati on we did have

20

discu ssion relat ive to a site moni tor and make
the

21

perm ittee pay for the site moni torin g durin g the

22

dura tion of the even t.

23

of even t woul d be most appr opria te to have an

24

ongo ing site moni tor there .

25

even t that serve s alco hol.

We'r e look ing at what type

It could be for an
It could be for an even t
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1

that actually has entertainment.

Because basically

2

the problems that we've heard so far is the noise,

3

as well as the possible vandalism that is in direct

4

relationship to alcohol being served.

5

have an ongoing monitor there, or possibly -- I just

6

added in, and I know it was discussed at our last

7

meeting, of possible some kind of insurance coverage

8

for events serving alcoholic beverages.

So we could

And, you know, these are just

9

10

recommendations, and I really feel that if we do

11

have an ongoing site monitoring program, I think

12

that's the real first step to make it work.

13

Currently we do have monitoring that's going on, but

14

because of the lack of staff, our monitors are not

15

ongoing, meaning that they're there at maybe 6:00

16

o'clock, they go to another site, do their work,

17

come back at maybe 9:00 o'clock, and have to come

18

back just prior to closing.

19

when we leave the premises, they raise up the

20

volume.

21

their music.

22

loud, we're getting complaints, they put it down,

23

and when we go back, it's the same thing that

24

happens.

25

monitoring program, that could have major

What we do find is that

Occasionally they raise up the volume of
We come back again, tell them it's too

I think certainly if we do have an ongoing
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1

impro veme nts on the probl ems that is curr ently

2

occu rring there .

3

I also did talk abou t I think it woul d be

4

pref erred to have ongo ing site moni tors and have

5

Coun ty empl oyees poss ibly doing that type of

6

serv ice, but I think we do have some prob lems with

7

the amou nt of resou rces to cove r these comm unity

8

cent er serv ices.

9

need to, cont ract these serv ices to priv ate vend
ors.

We'r e think ing abou t poss ibly, if

10

And, you know , I just put up a price like 12 to
--

11

10 to $12 per hour , but, again , I think it's

12

impo rtant that we cons ider what type of even ts
these

13

moni tors woul d be requ ired.

14

We do have meet ings, and, you know , we do

15

have even ts like meet ings, smal l meet ings, large

16

meet ings.

17

think , you know , I stron gly feel we don' t need
to

18

have on-s ite moni tors.

19

the type of even t that will be held at our comm
unity

20

cent er.

21

And I think base d on those even ts, I

So it certa inly depe nds on

Rela tive to the ques tions that have been

22

phys ical, you know , we talke d abou t the phys ical

23

impro veme nt to the faci lity itse lf to addr ess the

24

nois e and to addr ess the conc ern rela tive to cars

25

brea king our sprin kler syste m and brea king up our
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1

gras s and doing all of that kind of thing s.

2

respo nd that from the stand poin t of the nois e,
I

3

think what we could poss ibly do, as I did recom
mend

4

that a sound engi neer be cont racte d to at leas t

5

addr ess this probl em.

6

is that if we do have a sound engi neer , I think

7

mayb e

8

hous e to minim ize the sound from distr actin g or

9

being a nuisa nce to the adjo ining home owne rs.

10

curr ently we do have a proj ect that is

I did

And I think what 's impo rtant

there may be certa in thing s we could do in

11

ongo ing.

12

the Puka lani Comm unity Cent er, I think for that

13

part icul ar proj ect I think the -- it was more so
not

14

so much the neigh bors that had prob lems with it,
but

15

it was more the user s.

16

boun ces allo ver the place and the actu al peop le

17

that were sitti ng in the audie nce coul dn't actu
ally

18

hear the spea ker spea king , but certa inly this work
s

19

hand in hand as to get in a sound engi neer to

20

addr ess the conc erns that is being echo ed by the

21

adjo ining home owne rs.

22

It shou ld be comp leted very shor tly.

In

I mean the sound just

I did also respo nd to the ques tion relat ive

23

to the serv ice area at the back of the comm unity

24

cent er.

25

serv ice area in the back of comm unity cent er.

The probl em has been that there is no
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1

also should take into consideration that our

2

community center actually holds 500 people.

3

therefore, when you do have 500 individuals at a

4

community center, there have been large caterers

5

being able to park in the back, you have bouncing

6

castles.

7

a larger service area.

8

family right now, basically you just go to the

9

kitchen and you stop right there by the kitchen and

10

after that you have to basically turn around and go

11

right back out.

So

I think there needs to be a service area,
Because the way

if you're

We did come up with a proposal to do more

12
13

asphalt paving in the area to accommodate vehicles

14

from possibly coming in, dropping off their

15

equipment, food, so on and so forth and be able to

16

go right around and drive out.

17

and one way out.

18

improvement is $20,000.

19

repairs and maintenance of the facility, we do have

20

problems with our doors, as you saw some change

21

around the doors.

22

cabinets, counters, do some painting, interior

23

walls.

It's just one way in

Our estimate for that particular
And relative to general

There's a need to improve our

I did come up with a price of $20,000.

24

And as for the posting of the signs and

25

railings, you know, we could do that in house.
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1

Depa rtmen t has asked for $2,40 0 for mate rials only

2

to do that work .

3

line that has been very instr umen tal in help ing
us

4

to inst all these post s and rails throu ghou t our

5

faci litie s to limi t the vehi cula r acce ss into our

6

park syste m.

7

Usua lly we do have our MCC work

So based on that, those are our prop osals

8

rela tive to phys ical impro veme nts at Wail uku

9

Comm unity Cent er.

10
11

12

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay .

Than k you.

Coun cilme mber Carr oll,

you have a ques tion?
VICE -CHA IR CARROLL:

Than k you.

Floy d, talki ng abou t a

13

soun d engi neer to go over there and try to find
ways

14

to keep sound from leavi ng that cent er and anno
ying

15

the neigh bors.

16

for a sound engi neer , 15,00 0, and it woul d seem
that

17

just comm on sense woul d dicta te that beca use of
the

18

build ing, whic h we all know very well , and how
it is

19

cons truct ed that it woul d take majo r impro veme
nts

20

over there to have any real effe ct on keep ing the

21

soun d from comin g out from that build ing.

22

Firs t of all, it's a lot of mone y

I ques tion whet her it's even wort hwhi le

23

spen ding $15,0 00 of our mone y to come up with

24

some thing that is going to be so expe nsive , and
it

25

seem s that the probl em more is just enfo rcing the
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1

rules that we have now.

2

to make a build ing to wher e peop le can make noise

3

all nigh t.

4

funds -- limi ted funds that we do have in Park s.

5

Woul d you comm ent on that?

6

MR. MIYAZONO:

I real ly can' t see tryin g

It does n't seem like a good use of the

Sure .

I think I do agree from the

7

stand poin t even if we do have a sound engi neer

8

even if we do all of these impro veme nts my opin
ion
r

9

is that you stil l will have comp laint s.

It's

10

certa inly not going to be tota lly 100 no comp laint
s

11

afte r that.

12

certa inly one idea l situa tion is to AC the facil
itYr

13

you know r close the door s and ever ythin g but of
r

14

cour se the cost is very high indee d if you take
r
a

15

look at that.

16

And my respo nse to the $15 r OOO is that

And r you know r I put $15 r OOO.

We -- just

17

from the stand poin t of know ing what we have to
face

18

befo re us and try to do what ever we can to minim
ize

19

the sound probl em.

20

what is the probl em.

21

sound boun ces back and forth r we real ly don' t know

22

how they reac t to certa in type s of cont ours of
the

23

facil itYr and I think to get an asses smen t at leas
t

24

to know exac tly what we are faced with exac tly
how
r

25

much we need to spend r and is it real ly wort h it
to

It's just a matt er of asse ssing
You know r as we do know that
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do all of these impr ovem ents.

2

And mayb e all of these impro veme nts will not

3

be wort h it.

4

faci lity, but the only way we'l l actu ally know
is

5

what real ly we are faced with and what are the

6

probl ems that we have too.

7

reaso n I put it in, just from the stand poin t of

8

asse ssing what we are faced with and to know exac
tly

9

what woul d be the most econ omic ally feas ible thing

Mayb e we shou ld just air cond ition the

So -- and that 's the

10

to do from here .

11

at and we can make a bett er judgm ent as to, you

12

know , the next direc tion.

13

At leas t we have some thing to look

So righ t now we're basi cally just gues sing as

14

to what shou ld be done , what could be done .

15

very diff icul t.

16

to come up with some thing and from there we could

17

move forw ard on a plan .

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

19

VICE -CHA IR CARROLL:

It's

So I just felt that there is a need

Yes, Coun cilme mber Carr oll.
Floy d, any of the newe r cent ers like

20

Kihe i or have any of the cent ers that we have buil
t,

21

has cons idera tion been given to the restr ictin g
the

22

sound to -- for the neigh bors?

23

MR. MIYAZONO:

Well , you know , of cour se from the

24

stand poin t of Kihe i it's idea l beca use it is air

25

cond ition ed, so, you know , that kind of work s out.
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1

From the stand poin t of the Puka lani or Hann ibal

2

Tava res Comm unity Cent er, we real ly don' t -- we
have

3

mino r comp laint s, very few, very infre quen t

4

comp laint s.

5

know , if you look at Wailu ku Comm unity Cent er,
it's

6

so very close -- the home s are so very close to

7

wher e the comm un'ity cent er is.

8

mayb e in the futur e when ever comm unity cent ers
are

9

being buil t, I think ther e's a need to have some

10

But again , it depe nds as to -- you

So certa inly I think

type of buff er zone .

11

So, you know , you look at Wail uku Comm unity

12

Cent er, it's righ t there .

13

almo st dire ctly abut ting our prop erty there too,

14

so -- but we are certa inly more cons cious abou t
it.

15

We'r e certa inly more cons cious abou t soun d.

16

way back when that wasn 't a majo r issue , and I'm

17

just gues sing.

18

cons truct ion of the faci lity and soun d, it's much

19

more impo rtant righ t now than it ever has been

20

befo re.

21

build ing that kind of comm unity cent er, I'm quite

22

certa in the Adm inist ratio n will take a real hard

23

look at it relat ive to the sound and to minim ize
the

24

probl ems that occu rs that goes with that .

25

It's righ t abut ting --

I think

But now, from the stand poin t of the

So certa inly from the stand poin t of

VICE -CHA IR CARROLL:

Than k you.
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1

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Councilmember Tavares.

Yes, thank you, Madam Chair.

3

Regarding the sound at the community centers, both

4

the Hannibal Tavares Center and Wailuku Community

5

Center.

6

sound that goes outside the building.

7

attempt to improve the quality of sound within the

8

building, because the sound systems are horrible

9

because of the way it was designed because it's so

10

big and we wanted high ceilings so that you didn't

11

feel crowded, but it is -- it would be the services

12

of an acoustical engineer who would try to help us

13

design or figure out what the design should be in

14

order to improve the quality of sound within. I

15

think if the quality inside is improved, then there

16

will be less likely the chance that people are going

17

to turn things up because they can't hear it very

18

well.

19

gets, actually, in Wailuku Community Center

20

especially.

21

It's so much an attempt to control the
It's an

But the more you turn it up, the worse it

And as far as locations of community centers,

22

you know, Wailuku Community Center was built before

23

the residences were built there, and when lao

24

Parkside came in, you know, I wasn't too happy about

25

it being so close, because actually I had wanted
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1

that land to put two more ball field s there so
that

2

we could actu ally have a comp lex.

3

the futur e when we look at comm unity cent ers, I

4

woul d like us to serio usly look at indu stria l area
s

5

or comm ercia l area s to put those cent ers, beca use

6

then peop le are gone , you' re not close , and

7

that 's -- and then ther e's addi tiona l park ing

8

beca use busin esses are close d.

9

But I think in

So I think in the next itera tion of look ing

10

at comm unity cent er expa nsion s, we shou ld be reall
y

11

serio usly look ing at putti ng cent ers in plac es
wher e

12

noise isn' t going to be a facto r, beca use it just

13

woul d make sense to do it there .

14

be in a resid entia l area to have a comm unity cent
er.

15

You know , peop le will get to it, and most peop le

16

aren 't from that comm unity righ t there next to
it

17

that go to these even ts, espe ciall y when your

18

capa city is 500 or more .

19

cons idera tions for the futu re, but I think we'v
e

20

learn ed, as we'v e, you know , matu red or evolv ed
here

21

in Maui Coun ty and it's alwa ys -- you know , it's

22

alwa ys an adve nture , but I think that we shou ld
be

23

look ing at the sound thing for the qual ity of soun
d,

24

not nece ssari ly the volum e of the soun d.

25

know , sound engi neer shou ld be able to do this
work

So those are some
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for less than $15/0 00.

This seem s a bit much .

Goin g back to some of the othe r thing s he

3

comm ented on.

4

live ly discu ssion s durin g budg et rega rding the

5

thing s that he talke d abou t, and I don' t know if

6

Floyd saw my memo to you rega rding some of the

7

sugg estio ns that -- or poin ts to bring up for

8

discu ssion , but I too was look ing at ways to exem
pt

9

or have the Dire ctor waiv e requ irem ents for the

I think that we will be havin g some

10

on-s ite perso nnel and if it were -- you know , you

11

could waiv e the requ irem ent base d on the natu re
of

12

the activ ity.

13

part icul ar type of perm it that woul d have this

14

requ irem ent.

15

I didn 't want to just sing le out one

The othe r thing , I gues s when we get into

16

budg et, is to ask the Depa rtmen t -- I'm glad

17

Mr. Corr ea is here , but mayb e he could do a surve
y

18

of the peop le in the Depa rtmen t, park care take rs
and

19

recre ation peop le, of what kind of peop le woul d

20

be -- how many of them woul d be inter este d in

21

earn ing over time for these types of even ts.

22

a lot of time s, you know , the park care take rs in

23

part icul ar are look ing for othe r oppo rtun ities ,
you

24

know , to add to thei r incom e.

25

way on an overt ime basi s that they woul d be able
to

Beca use

And this woul d be a
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do it.

2

Now t this is what the State

l

I belie ve t does .

3

When you rent a State faci lity like a scho ol you
t

4

hire a perso n or you pay for a perso n to work

5

over time for your even t t and that 's usua lly a staf
f

6

perso n from that part icula r scho ol.

7

an outs ide t you know t perso n to come in to watc
h.

8

They usua lly have thei r staf f t and whil e gran ted
the

9

State faci litie s are not used anyw here close to

They don' t hire

10

wher e Coun ty faci litie s are used t so they don' tt
you

11

know t tire out thei r staf f t but we'r e talki ng most
ly

12

abou t Satu rday nigh t acti vitie s t and that 's once

13

you know t once a week or mayb e twice a week t but

14

there shou ld be enou gh mayb e perso nnel inter este
d.

15

And I woul d much rath er give this oppo rtuni ty to
our

16

exis ting staf f t if they don' t feel stret ched .

17

And so I woul d t you know t sugg est or

18

recom mend that Mr. Corr ea mayb e run a surv eyor

19

feele r or put some thing out if we did have this
t how

20

many of them woul d be inter este d.

21

union cont ract we can offe r over time work and
it's
t

22

all set up how you set it up and how it's rotat
ed

23

and refu sals and go to the end of the line and
all

24

this kind of stuf f.

25

care of.

Beca use I know by

Thos e deta ils are alrea dy taken

All we have to do is figur e out how many
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1

peop le woul d be avai lable or woul d be inter este
d in

2

this kind of work , and if it's enou gh, then I say

3

look at it -- first look at it for our empl oyees
to

4

have an oppo rtuni ty, and then seco ndly , if ther
e's
I

5

npt enou gh empl oyee s, then we woul d go out to a

6

priv ate secu rity comp any or some thing like that.

7

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Than k you, Coun cilme mber Tava res.

I

8

ryal ly appr eciat ed your memo randu m too, beca use
I

9

t~ink

that it's a broa der issue in the mann er in

10

wiliic
h you' re addr essin g it.
I

11

s~ecifically

I

12

t~at,
,

It's more than just

this comm unity cent er, but I think

you know , I have some recom mend ation s that

I

13

14

will help at leas t move that forw ard.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
I,

I did bring this up, Madam Chai r,

15

w~en

16

tijme the comm unity cent ers were kind of new, the
big
I

17

onles , and the Coun cil at that time want ed to just

18

wa~t

19

was nece ssary , but I think the time has come wher
e

I was in the posi tion befo re, and just at that

I

I

a littl e bit and see if this was some thing that

!

20

wei need to cons ider this, beca use it's for the
I
I

"

•

21

en:tio ymen t of every one, and I think that even the

22

petp le atten ding these even ts woul d feel a whol
e lot

23

mote secu re if they knew that some one was there
that

24

was going to, you know , have a hand le on what 's

25

going on and that woul d be the perso n resp onsi ble,

I,
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1

and if it got out of hand , that they woul d be the

2

resp onsi ble peop le to call the polic e if they need
ed

3

that kind of assis tanc e.

4

But righ t now when you get -- one of the

5

part ies that I heard abou t, when a figh t break s
out

6

and it's not just two peop le, it's invo lving 17,
18,

7

19 youn g adul ts, even , you know , the brid e and
groom

8

aren 't expe cted to go out there and brea k up the

9

figh ts or call the polic e or what ever.

It's mayhe m

10

at that time , but I think if we had a staf f memb
er

11

or some one on site to moni tor those thing s, then
it

12

woul d -- you know , it woul d be a whol e lot bett
er

13

for every body , I belie ve.

14

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I real ly appr eciat e that .

15

more ques tions ?

16

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Are there any

Coun cilme mber Moli na.
Yeah , thank you, Madam Chai r.

Just

17

expa nding on the issue of havin g perso nnel to

18

moni tor even ts there .

19

with an estim ated fee of 10 to $12 an hou~, and
as

20

we know the issue of payin g addi tiona l fees at
park

21

faci litie s is not the most popu lar one, but how
did

22

you come up with those figur es?

23

also ment ioned using off-d uty polic e, but I know

24

the -- I belie ve SHOPO, they have a set fee I gues
s

25

for using off-d uty polic e, I know at a much high
er

Mr. Miya zono, you came up

And I know it was
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figure.

2

that you came up with?

3

Can you comment on the 10 to $12 estimate

MR. MIYAZONO:

On the 10 to 12 I just had had some

4

discussion with staff and we did check into other

5

jurisdiction as well too.

6

10 to 12.

7

officers, I think that was brought up during the

8

last meeting, I think.

9

think had brought that up about the possibility of

10

off-duty officers when there are large events that

11

serves alcohol.

12

mean, it's certainly flexible, and if you're going

13

to take into consideration overtime and probably

14

with that I really don't know

15

fringe benefits and so on and so forth, it may be

16

even greater than 10 to $12.

17

So we just came up with

Certainly in response to the off-duty

Councilmember Tavares I

But certainly from that amount, I

how~it

works and

And also just to comment on Councilmember

18

Tavares' recommendation.

19

thought about it to get a park caretaker possibly

20

doing that type of work, because usually when you do

21

hire someone, you don't want that one person just

22

sitting in their office and coming out.

23

you want that person to be working, cleaning the

24

rest room, you know, things like that, making

25

certain that there is toilet paper there and

It is good.
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1

everything.

2

Department when we do come up with -- if we do come

3

up with a program like this, that it's important

4

that their scope of work is specifically described

5

to the worker, you know, and even for me if I was to

6

pay $15 an hour and I see the guy only standing up

7

and eating, I'm certainly not going to be very happy

8

about it.

9

specify what their job responsibilities would be.

10

So I think it's very important for the

So certainly it's very important that we

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you for those comments,

11

because I was -- that was my next issue is like

12

coming up with parameters or responsibilities, not

13

just somebody who just, like you said, sit there in

14

the office and not being real visible at the event.

15

Thank you.

16

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

If there are no more questions

17

of Mr. Miyazono, he will still be available, but I

18

would like to call either any or all is -- Officer

19

Bajadali, would you like to come up and just briefly

20

go through a little bit of an overview.

21

bring anyone or all that you want along.

22

be great, since you're all here.

23

up here.

24

Blaine a rest.

25

seats.

You can
That would

You can come sit

We've got two microphones, so we can give
Believe me, they're not the hot
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1

If you could just kind of give us an upda te.

2

I know that you were nice enou gh the last time
when

3

we were at the comm unity cent er, we kind of

4

witn essed a littl e bit of -- I gues s it was a

5

rains torm and then a bunc h of peop le came up

6

unde rneat h the eves of the build ing.

7

just give us an upda te on wher e you see thing s

8

stand ing at this time, if ther e's prob lems righ
t

9

now, if you think that the direc tion that we're

If you could

10

movi ng is a good one or give us a head s up, what
ever

11

you feel is appr opria te.

12
13

MR. BAJADALI:

At this poin t, Madam Chai r, I belie ve it's

the --

14

CHAIR JOHNSON:

15

MR. BAJADALI:

Bring your micro phon e just a littl e bit.
It's the stand of our Depa rtmen t and our

16

Chie f that as far as the off-d uty offic ers that
were

17

being ment ioned , that we want to stay away from

18

that.

19

is on the line that it's more a Park and Rec

20

situa tion .

21

so, and the late r calls are due to the poin t that

22

the gate s are not being locke d.

23
24
25

MR. AOKI :

As far as the nois e, I think the Depa rtmen t

A lot of the calls come in afte r 9:30 or

Agai n, I'm Serg eant Aoki with the Wail uku

patr ol.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Than k you.
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As far as what we'v e heard today , you know ,

2

we're kind of, you know , feeli ng good that we're

3

tryin g to pursu e what have been refer red to as
a

4

site moni tor, whic h I think is sore ly need ed.

5

you have some one just come in just to chec k to
make

6

sure the gate s open , they come back late r and close

7

the gate s at 11:00 or 12:00 , and that 's not reall
y

8

moni torin g the site.

9

gets calle d, it's alrea dy too late.

If

A lot of time when the polic e
If we had

10

some body on site as a site moni tor, site mana ger,
or

11

site coor dina tor, some body from the Park s and

12

Recr eatio n Depa rtmen t beca use it's thei r faci lity,
I

13

think that woul d be the righ t route to go.

14

A lot of the comp laint s stem from ampl ified

15

musi c, not nece ssari ly from havin g meet ings with
a

16

PA syste m wher e the spea ker can get his word out
to

17

his audie nce, but a lot of it is from ampl ified

18

musi c.

19

part icul ar next to Papo haku Park , you have ball

20

play ers there , athle tes, comb ined with the party

21

atmo spher e at the comm unity cent er.

22

ther e's a park ing lot righ t in betw een, so that

23

becom es like a meet ing area .

24
25

With the Wailu ku Comm unity Cent er in

A lot of times

And noth ing agai nst base ball play ers or
anyth ing, but, you know , athl etics -- when you
have
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1

athl etics , you have liquo r invo lved.

2

cent ers, you have all kind s of occa sions liquo r
is

3

serve d.

4

mana ge it befo re it gets out of hand , and if, you

5

know , there will be time s wher e they need help
from

6

the polic e, this perso n woul d be able to call ahead

7

of time befo re anyth ing gets out of hand .

8
9

Comm unity

You know , if we can have some one on site

And as far as -- you know , I heard it
ment ioned -- I know it was brou ght up befo re wher
e

10

it migh t be poss ible to hire off-d uty offic ers,
but

11

the cost of the off-d uty offic ers, there is a rate

12

set.

13

hour for serg eant s and up.

14

minim um, okay , but the off-d uty offic ers -- or
the

15

requ est for off-d uty offic ers has to go throu gh
the

16

appr oval of our Chie f's offic e, and as part of
our

17

stand ard of cond uct in the Depa rtme nt, we're not

18

allow ed to work as outs ide empl oyme nt wher e anyp
lace

19

wher e liquo r is serve d, to be like a doorm an,

20

boun cer type of deal .

21

It's $22 for patro l offic ers, $25 doll ars an
Ther e's a two- hour

And also, pers onal ly, you know , if I were to

22

have to hire an off-d uty offic er for my func tion,

23

you know , I have my gues ts comi ng, you know , I
don' t

24

want to see --

25

unifo rmed offic ers, you know , stand ing aroun d

I

don' t want to expo se them to
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thinking, oh, you expecting trouble or what's

2

happening.

3

are not happy when government gets too involved and,

4

you know, it will be mentioned that it's becoming a

5

police state when you have to have police officers

6

around the clock watching people to make sure

7

they're behaving.

8
9

It's kind of like how a lot of people

You know, what I'd kind of like to see is
maybe -- but when I talked to one of the residents

10

in the area, they had stated to me that when the

11

fees were high, there weren't too many problems

12

going on, and then the fear of losing your big

13

deposit was also a good incentive to keep the noise

14

down, but then the fee schedule changed again and

15

then that's when the noise problem started up again.

16

A lot of it is from the amplified music and the

17

fights that result from overconsumption of alcohol.

18

Because we've arrested people in the parking lots

19

there for drinking.

20

that, it's hard to stop it unless we're there 24

21

hours a day.

22

And as far as trying to stop

So, you know, the site monitor, we're really

23

excited about having the Parks Department looking

24

into the site monitor program.

25

glad to assist anything we can help out with the

You know, we'd be
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1

Park s Depa rtmen t to impro ve the qual ity of life
of

2

the peop le in that area .

3

work toge ther with them .

4

CHAIR JOHNSON:

That 's grea t.

You know r we can help and

Well r I think you' re doing

5

a real ly exce llent job r and I know some times in
that

6

area it's reall y diff icul t to respo nd beca use you

7

have so many othe r calls that are comi ng in and
you

8

have certa in prio ritie s r and some times noise will

9

take a back seat to othe r type s of situa tion s that

10

occu r.

11

memb ers of eith er one of the offic ers?

12

thank you very much r and I real ly appr eciat e it.

13

just like your inpu t beca use you' re in the trenc
hes

14

all the time .

15

to know what direc tion r and you'v e certa inly given

16

us that today .

17
18
19

MR. AOKI :

Are there any ques tions of the Coun cil

Than k you.

Seein g none r
We

So I think it's very help ful for us

So thank you.
And you know r by work ing toge ther
r

we can try to pull ours elves out of the trenc hes.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Than k you.

And I think that all of you

20

that

you know r even some of the offic ers you
r

21

know

and I'm sorrY r I don' t know your name s but
r

22

I real ly appr eciat e the fact that you'v e taken
the

23

time and an inte rest to come to the meet ings so
at

24

leas t you can kind of unde rstan d wher e our need
s

25

are r wher e the comm unity 's need s are and then
how
r
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we can all help to work together.

2

YOUr

3

sure the members of the community appreciate your

4

time as well when you're serving them.

So I do thank

and the Chair appreciates the time.

And I'm

And I would like tOr if you would like to

5
6

come forward r Mr. Frank Sylva r and just give us a

7

little educational update on what your job

8

parameters are.

9

little bit of confusion on what the Liquor Control

10
11

Because I know there's been a

Board can and cannot do.
MR. SYLVA:

Thank you.

Good afternoon r Madam Chair and

12

Committee members.

13

Sylva r Department of Liquor Control Director.

14

been in the noise business now for quite a while r as

15

you all know.

16

we've actually made it stricter than the State rules

17

call for.

18

was going to go ahead and adopt.

19

trained several of your personnel and certified them

20

in the equipment that we use.

21

As you all know r I'm Frank
We've

We've adopted State noise rules and

At one point I thought

I thought Parks
In factr we

We have no jurisdiction as far as private

22

parties or private ball games.

Anyplace where

23

liquor is not sold r we have no jurisdiction.

24

normally check on parties.

25

sells kegs r we go in and check and we ask the police

We

If it's a big party that
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1

for help to go in and check to see that no sale is

2

being done.

3

and if they don't have a license, then we cite them

4

for selling without a license.

5

that are at the community center or at the ballpark

6

we don't

7

If sale is being done, then we go in

But normally parties

we have no jurisdiction there.

And I can tell you as far as the noise go,

8

and I'm talking about the community centers, because

9

we deal with each licensed premises and we've been

10

dealing with noise, trying to contain noise, no

11

matter what you do, and going so far as putting led

12

fibers in the curtains to buffer the sound, it works

13

until you open the door to come out or go in, and

14

then the sound comes barreling out and you have loud

15

noise complaints.

16

The only place that I've seen it work as far

17

as containment of noise is where the building's

18

entirely air conditioned and they have double entry

19

doors where you walk in the door, you're in the

20

foyer, and then you walk into another door so it

21

buffers the sound from going out into the streets

22

and into the residential areas.

23

that, other than -- we have

24

to regulate the licensees.

25

with the noise decibels.

But other than
we have the authority

So they have to comply
So they have to comply or
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1

chance of getting fines or even losing their liquor

2

license.

3

within the noise limits.

4

a community center where you have people that rent

5

the community center for a wedding or a baby

6

birthday party, you may not see them again for

7

another five or ten years when they need it again.

8

So it's pretty hard to regulate something like that.

9

CHAIR JOHNSON:

So they will comply.

of Frank?

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

Yes, Frank, you only regulate,

then, where it's being sold?
MR. SYLVA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

MR. SYLVA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes.
When there's a sale?

Yes.
So if it's just being served, you

don't have any jurisdiction?

18

MR. SYLVA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

stuff like that?

No.

21

MR. SYLVA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

Are there any questions

Councilmember Tavares.

13

17

But as far as an area like

Thank you, Frank.

10

They will stay

Even if it's underage drinking or

Even if it's underage drinking.
So that becomes a police matter,

then?

24

MR. SYLVA:

Police matter.

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I see'l

Thank you for that

I

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT ~EPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090
I
I

52

PR 12/4/02

1

clarification.

2

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Councilmember Molina.
Yeah, thank you, Madam Chair.

Mr. Sylva, it's been discussed regarding the

4

5

issue of restricting alcohol beverages at the

6

community centers, in other words, not having them.

7

Just from your perspective, what are your thoughts

8

on that?

9

MR. SYLVA:

10

what

11

Because we only issue licenses -- special licenses,

12

and normally it's for political fund-raisers, and

13

when we issue a special license, it's for a specific

14

area.

15

that they'll use as the liquor consumption area and

16

liquor will be consumed only within that area.

17

Well, it's pretty restrictive right now, from
the way -- as far as we're concerned.

In other words, they'll stantion off an area

They may be using the entire community

18

center, but there will be only one contained area

19

where liquor can be consumed at, and that place will

20

be where no minors will be allowed into.

21

with a liquor license, unless the music and

22

entertainment is coming from within that one

23

contained area, then they're outside of our

24

jurisdiction.

25

and entertainment inside the building and the

So even

For instance, they may have the music
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1

consumption area will be in a contained area

2

outside.

3

serving and selling alcoholic beverages.

We're only concerned with where they're

4

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

5

CHAIR JOHNSON:

6

Thank you.

Councilmember Carroll l you have any

questions?
I have a question l Frankl and that is the

7
8

sound testing equipment that you utilize l would you

9

be able l you know

I

even -- I know it's a different

10

department than the Parks and Recreation l but we

11

were looking at $15 1 000 or whatever for a cost of

12

just doing a simple assessment of maybe decibel

13

levels or something.

14

contractual basis to be able to use that equipment

15

to assist uS

16

within --

17

MR. SYLVA:

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

19

MR. SYLVA:

20

I

Would you be able even on a

or is that something that is not

No.

NO

the purview of your Department?
l

we wouldn't be able -- and we're

restricted by law

21

CHAIR JOHNSON:

22

MR. SYLVA:

Okay.
from doing anything other than utilizing

23

any funds other than strictly for Commission

24

expense.

25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.
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MR. SYLVA:

However, we will and we've done in the past --

2

I guess we'll train the individuals to utilize the

3

equipment, and you can pick up the equipment at

4

what we have, we have real high tech stuff.

5

equipment is very expensive, but you pick up the

6

same thing and get probably the same readings from

7

Radio Shack and you can pay a couple of hundred

8

dollars and get a basic knowledge of what kind of

9

sounds are coming from -- emitting from that

10
11

So our

premises.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

And as far as the actual

12

consumption of liquor by minors, let's say they were

13

having a fund-raiser and they weren't really selling

14

the alcohol but there was a price for your food and

15

beverage included and some of that was alcohol, is

16

that required to actually have a license, then, and

17

if there were minors that were involved, do you have

18

any jurisdiction in that situation?

19

MR. SYLVA:

Yes, yes, we do.

As long as there's a fee

20

charged.

In other words, if you -- if you say,

21

okay, it's $35 for a ticket and that includes dinner

22

and alcohol will be served, well, then it's a sale.

23

So we will monitor and we will look for minors

24

consuming, and you fall under the same parameters as

25

if you had a liquor license.
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CHAIR JOHNSON:

Now, if it's a donation, where it just

2

says donation at the door, that's different than an

3

actual fee or is it treated in the same manner?

4

MR. SYLVA:

It depends on how -- if you require a donation

5

to enter, as far as we're concerned, that's a

6

mandatory fee and that's a sale, but if anyone can

7

enter and if I don't want to give a donation but I

8

can just enter and consume, then we consider that's

9

not a sale.

10

CHAIR JOHNSON:

That answers that, because I've had other

11

people ask me that question and I really couldn't

12

give them the answer either, but I really appreciate

13

it.

14

MR. SYLVA:

Well, we've run across that where they use the

15

word donation just to get around it and then they

16

won't let somebody in if they don't donate.

17

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I know, and it's really a problem, because

18

I've seen that in some situations.

Some people have

19

been refused, and I said, well, if it's a donation,

20

then you shouldn't be doing that, because I know at

21

other events where there has, but mostly it's food

22

or entertainment, that type of thing, where it's

23

just called a donation.

24

structured ln Parks that it's the difference between

25

charging a fee and what you pay for the permit

I know that our fees are
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versus a donation.

So I know that.

Are there any other questions of Mr. Sylva?

2

3

Thank you very much, Frank.

4

coming.

I really appreciate you

And I'm not going to leave Glenn out.

5
6

do you have any comments?

7

sitting back up there just observing.

8

very much.

I know Mr. Correa is
Thank you

Are there any other questions, then, before

9

10

Glenn,

the Chair makes the recommendation?

Mr. Miyazono?

At this point in time I would -- there's a

11

12

couple different directions we could go, but I'm

13

going to just tell you flat out what I think is the

14

direction that we should go.

15

are fundamental budget items which is in the last

16

item that we should actually send on and put a

17

dollar amount in.

18

to helping the community center with repairs and

19

functions, and I think Mr. Miyazono has outlined

20

those.

21

Committee for recommendation.

I believe that there

Those amounts are very important

That I would like to send on to the Budget

22

As a separate item I would like to refer the

23

larger issue, which Councilmember Tavares raised in

24

her correspondence, I would like to send that on as

25

a recommendation to the next Council creating a
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1

separate item where we look at that.

Because one is

2

much more encompassing than what we're dealing with

3

just at the one community center, and I think the

4

recommendations are, as you stated, Councilmember

5

Tavares, really important if we're going to protect

6

our assets right now.
So at this point the Chair would entertain a

7

8

motion from anyone of the members.

If there's a

9

dollar amount -- Mr. Miyazono, do you have a

10

specific dollar amount that you would like to give

11

us so we don't have to go searching for it again?

12
13

MR. MIYAZONO:

reference to the --

14

CHAIR JOHNSON:

15

MR. MIYAZONO:

16

CHAIR JOHNSON:

17

MR. MIYAZONO:

18

MR. SALDANA:

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

20

MR. SALDANA:

21

CHAIR JOHNSON:

22

MR. SALDANA:

23

24
25

So Madam Chairman, are you making just

Capital improvements.
-- capital improvement projects?
Right.
I did -Madam Chair.
Yes.
I quickly did a calculation of $57,400.
It's
57,400 of all the items that were included

in the Director's letter of November 27th.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

So if -- is that agreeable to the

Council members, the amount of $57,400.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2

CHAIR JOHNSON:

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Just make it 60.

60, all right.
Cushion.
Contingency.

A contingency, and it may be less than

6

that.

Well, at this point the Chair would entertain

7

a motion.

8

VICE-CHAIR CARROLL:

SO moved.

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

10

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

11

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Second.
Second.

Thank you.

And the list of items will

12

also be included as to what that is to encompass.

13

Is there any further discussion?

14

this motion, the Chair would also anticipate that

15

this particular item that's on our agenda today will

16

be filed, and in the larger context we will take up

17

the other recommendation which Councilmember

18

Tavares -- but I'll make a separate motion on that,

19

or you can make a separate motion.

20

And along with

Is there any further discussion on this?

21

right.

22

those in favor of the motion, please say "aye."

Seeing no further discussion on this, all

23

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

24

CHAIR JOHNSON:

25

And the Chair says "aye."

There's no

nays.
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VOTE: AYES:

2
3

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
EXC. :

Councilmembers Molina, Tavares,
and Vice-Chair Carroll, and
Chair Johnson.
None.
None.
Councilmember Mateo.

4

MOTION CARRIED.
5

ACTION:

Recommending REFERRAL of the matter
appropriating $60,000 for enhancements,
general repairs and maintenance to the
Wailuku Community Center to the Council
Chair for the term beginning January 2,
2003 for consideration in the Fiscal
Year 2004 Budget Session; and FILING of
communication.

6
7

8

9

10

CHAIR JOHNSON:

So thank you very much.

This item will be

11

sent on to the Budget Committee for their action and

12

consideration.

13

And on the second item/ I would entertain a

14

motion that we send the recommendations on and

15

create a new item in our next budget cycle -- or in

16

our next Council cycle to encompass the

17

recommendations and the items that have been

18

addressed in Councilmember Tavares' memorandum.

19

VICE-CHAIR CARROLL:

So moved.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

21

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Second.

It's been moved and seconded.

Is there

22

any further discussion?

23

those in favor/ please signify by saying "aye."

24

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

All right/ seeing none/ all

And Chair votes aye.

There are no nays.
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VOTE: AYES:

Councilmembers Molina, Tavares,
and Vice-Chair Carroll, and
Chair Johnson.
None.
None.
Councilmember Mateo.

2
3

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
EXC. :

4

MOTION CARRIED.
5

ACTION:

Recommending REFERRAL of the matter
relating to permit fees, staff
monitoring, and the issuance of liquor
licenses at community centers and
public facilities to the Council Chair
for the term beginning January 2, 2003.

6
7

8

9
10

CHAIR JOHNSON:
ITEM NO.8:

So thank you very much.

FEES AND REGULATIONS FOR OCEAN RECREATIONAL
ACTIVITY PERMITS (Misc.)

11

12

CHAIR JOHNSON:

And we move on in our next agenda item,

13

which is PR-8, and that is fees and regulations for

14

ocean recreational activity permits.

15

Do we have anyone in the audience that wishes

16

to testify?

You can sign up and then I'll just give

17

a brief opening statement.

18

Miscellaneous Communication from the County Clerk

19

referring the matter of fees for ocean recreation

20

activity permits.

21

considering referring an appropriation request to

22

the Council Chair for the Council term beginning

23

2003 for the purposes of, one, revisions to the

24

permit fees; two, funding to assist with the

25

enforcement of certain rules and regulations at

This item relates to a

Today the Committee will be
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1

county beach parksi three, funding for a park master

2

plan assessment studYi and four, the creation of a

3

beach park enhancement revolving fund.
And at this time we do have at least one

4
5

testifier, and that's Ms. Patti Cadiz.

6

please state your name for the record and then just

7

give us your testimony.
.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .

8

9

If you could

MS. CADIZ:

Thanks.

Patti Cadiz.

My husband and I have

10

HST Windsurfing & Kite Surfing School at Kanaha

11

Beach Park.

12

want to take a few minutes today to talk about some

13

things that I've meant to corne and talk to each of

14

you about individually, in case you had questions or

15

we could talk just more on a social level.

16

Thanks for having us again.

I just

As you know, we've been meeting amongst

17

ourselves and with -- ourselves meaning commercial

18

operators, representatives of several different

19

activities -- and as part of the working group with

20

the Parks Committee representatives for I think

21

close to a year now.

22

that we have failed to do is to bring you up to

23

speed with all the progress that we've made and all

24

the information that has corne out of those meetings.

25

And there's probably been well over two dozen of

And I think one of the things
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1

them and probably 100 hours at least invested from

2

each of these people that are involved.

3

We feel quite strongly and I think we've all

4

sort of come to the united opinion that a

5

responsible operator, an operator that respects the

6

laws that are on the books, is akamai with the laws

7

that are on the books, is a contributing, valuable

8

member of the parks community, not a user, not --

9

not taking away from anybody's park experience, but

10

adding to their park experience in ways that aren't

11

necessarily encompassed in the law but in ways that

12

are reflected by respect for the law.

13

Few examples, a responsible, akamai operator

14

would be -- would be thinking in the long term how

15

am I going to keep my business going for decades,

16

not this -- not today, not tomorrow, how am I going

17

to make the most money today, tomorrow, but how am I

18

going to create a positive experience for each of my

19

clients so that they want to come back year after

20

year after year, continue being happy tourists to

21

the island of Maui, creating this wonderful image

22

that we have as a sports destination.

23

So it comes down to even the littlest things.

24

Like when our instructors arrive at the beach in the

25

morning, they're told if there's litter, pick it up,
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1

put it away, put it in the trash.

2

sight so when they arrive everything's beautiful.

3

And we are there after 4:00 o'clock when the

4

lifeguards leave.

5

trouble, people know come to one of those

6

instructors, those HST instructors, they'll go out

7

and help them, and we've dragged in hundreds of

8

people over the 15 years or so we've been down there

9

doing business.

10

Get it out of

If there's somebody that's in

I think that there's some operators that are

11

maybe not aware of all the laws and there hasn't

12

been a good -- how can I say it?

13

good method for enforcing the laws that are on the

14

books, and so some disreputable operators are making

15

a bad image for those that are trying really hard.

16

So when it comes down to -- what this all boils down

17

to is if you need to do a park impact study and

18

spend more money doing that, I don't think that

19

that's the place to spend the minimal resources.

20

think that this group - - this working group has

21

looked long and hard at the parks and the impacts,

22

and we have a very good handle.

23

information from us -- maybe we failed in reporting

24

back, but give us a chance to report back on what we

25

feel are park impacts.

Apparently not a

I

And extracting that

Don't spend extra money on
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more studies.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

We've studied.

Any questions?

Are there any questions of Patti?

I just

3

want to personally thank you, Patti, because I know

4

you have really made a sincere commitment to

5

improving all of the experience for visitors and

6

also for local people, because I know that you've

7

been there and I do appreciate your participation in

8

the whole process of trying to come up with a

9

creative way and not necessarily an expensive way of

10

dealing with this, but, you know, just a responsible

11

way, and I do thank you for that.

12

MS. CADIZ:

Well, thank you.

And it's been a pleasure to

13

work with you, and I do feel that we are going to

14

get to the bottom of this eventually.

15
16

17
18
19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

We will, and we're getting there slowly

but surely.
MS. CADIZ:

Yeah, we are making progress.

There's been a

lot discovered, so thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

Thank you very much.

And our

20

final testifier, unless there is anyone else in the

21

audience wishing to testify in this matter, is going

22

to be Martin Kirk.

23

MR. KIRK:

Madam Chairperson, Council members, Floyd,

24

Wesley, Gary, and I don't know the rest of the

25

names, but my name is Martin Kirk.

I'm owner --
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1

President, actually, of Kite Boarding School of

2

Maui, Incorporated, as well as President of the

3

Hawaii Kite Boarding Association and an original

4

member of the working group selected by Floyd

5

Miyazono and Jo Anne Johnson dating back to I think

6

January of this year, possibly December of last

7

year.

8

meetings, sometimes two and three meetings a month

9

lasting up to two hours at a time, sometimes less,

And like Patti said, we've had many, many

10

but usually right around the hour and a half, two

11

hours, and Mr. Saldana has been there through many

12

of them and has participated and we've welcomed his

13

participation.

14

I would like to perhaps add to a little bit

15

of what Patti has said, but before I do, I want to

16

just perhaps apologize to the Council members and to

17

Floyd and to Wesley regarding the letter that we

18

submitted in the last Council hearing, because I

19

think there is some misconception, especially on

20

Mr. Nishiki's part, as far as what the working group

21

is.

22

was an all encompassing participation from Parks,

23

from, you know, Madam Council Chairperson, and with

24

Gary as well, but it was our working group, the

25

commercial operators.

The working group, it sounded as though this

And I wanted to make that
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1

distinction, that the letter that came out was from

2

us as commercial operators.

3

our comments, and it wasn't, you know, coming

4

necessarily from Floyd's office or from Wesley's

5

office or from Madam Chairperson's office or from

6

Gary Saldana.

It was our feedback,

This was our comments.

And for the most part what we were saying is

7

8

we really truly believe that what many of you worked

9

out six years ago can work, and I think -- I

10

think -- it seems like there is maybe more leaning

11

towards that understanding, that it really could

12

work if we just had the proper enforcement.

13

we'll see what happens.

14

things changing right now with the Administration,

15

and hopefully we won't lose too much time with

16

budget hearings that are going to be coming up I'm

17

sure the first part of next year, but, you know,

18

we're here to participate in any way we can.

So

I know there are a lot of

And I'll try not to bore you too much, but I

19
20

wanted to just point out a few things.

Patti and I

21

were talking earlier and we were commenting how we

22

really do

our goals in the park as commercial

23

operators

and please understand that we're not

24

only commercial operators.

25

here.

We are also residents

So we have no desire to see the parks flooded
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1

with commercial operations.

We want to go down and

2

enjoy the parks ourselves when we're off from our

3

own jobs, but we want to continue to create harmony

4

down in the parks, and that -- and again, I can't

5

speak for every commercial operator, because I know

6

there are some bad ones out there.

7

day, and I know that's why we're here.

8

we're participating, is because there are some

9

operators that are creating a bad situation, such as

I see them every
That's why

10

in Cove Park and in other places l but I want you to

11

know that there are some good operators out there

12

and -- such as Hawaiian Sailboarding Techniques and

13

others that are doing a great job

14

to continue to contribute.

l

and we just want

We bring a lot of publicity to the island of

15

a lot of publicity to ourselves certainly 1

16

Maui l

17

because that's our goal is to succeed in business

18

and to present a good job and to promote the aloha

19

spiritl but we are out there as a result of

20

promoting ourselves

21

I think it's -- we are a small partl but nonetheless

22

a part of the reason that Maui has been named the

23

number one destination island once again by

24

______ 1

25

And 1 you know 1 we -- in fact in March coming up in

1

promoting the island of Maui.

which is a huge plus for our economy.
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1

2003 Kite Boarding School of Maui it looks like may

2

have the cover of Parade, which goes into every

3

newspaper practically in the country.

4

definitely going to be in the magazine featured, but

5

it looks like we may have also the cover.

6

going to be huge for the island and for us as well.

7

We're

So that's

We want to continue to be stewards, again,

8

something Patti and I just talked about.

9

take our company seriously.

We really

We take where we live

10

seriously.

11

beautiful place to live and we want to continue

12

doing what we like to do, what we love to do, and

13

not only continue to do what we love to do but to

14

show others who are visiting here, you know, what a

15

great place this is so they want to corne back.

16

we also want to show the people who live here that,

17

you know, there are alternatives to working 8:00 to

18

5:00 every day, that they can get out and they can

19

enjoy this beautiful place that we live.

20

We love this place.

We do.

It's a

And

And I think some of the things that a lot of

21

us commercial operators do, things that Alan and

22

Patti do at HST, getting involved in doing kids

23

clinics.

24

(inaudible) event.

25

Brothers/Big Sisters every year.

I mean, we do kids clinics for the
We also do them for the Big
And again, it's a
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1

way to get our community, our kids -- and in this

2

case their bigs as well involved in a new sport, and

3

it gets a lot of other businesses involved.

4

we have maybe about 40 other businesses kicking in

5

activity type, you know, prizes for these kids to

6

enjoy with their matches later on.

7

there.

8

kind of things we enjoy doing in giving back to the

9

community, because we realize we are in a sense

I mean

I mean, you were

It was a pretty cool day, and that's the

10

enjoying, you know, this asset we have, but we

11

there are many of us also giving back saying, hey,

12

we really do appreciate this opportunity that we've

13

given.

14

~-

You know, trash pick ups, we've worked

15

closely with community workday on a regular basis

16

keeping the parks clean.

17

this to pat ourselves on the back, but to let you

18

know that we are seriously involved and we are

19

happily involved in our community and we want to

20

continue to do so, and we just want to stress that

21

unnecessary restrictions -- whatever that word

22

means, unnecessary, I mean, that's something we just

23

need to figure out -- aren't necessary.

24

good process.

25

down and make it work and enforce it and have some

And again, I'm not saying

We have a

I think we just really need to get
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1

means of communicating with Parks Department if they

2

are going to be the bearers now of the permit

3

process, as well as the County Council chambers.
We love it here.

4

We want to continue doing

5

business here.

6

the community and being a part of the community and

7

just continue to have fun here, you know, and

8

continue to work.

9

CHAIR JOHNSON:

10

MR. KIRK:

11

CHAIR JOHNSON:

We want to continue giving back to

Thank you so much, Martin.

Thank you.
Are there any questions of Mr. Kirk?

I

12

just want to thank you too, and it was a great event

13

for any of the people who participated.

14

had such a great time, the kids, the parents, the

15

big brothers, big sisters that were there.

16

think that it was something that really brought the

17

community together and it showed that there was this

18

great partnership.

19

a local restaurant.

20

MR. KIRK:

21

CHAIR JOHNSON:

22

MR. KIRK:

23

24
25

They just

I just

I know you got food donated from

Can we say who they are?
Yes, you can say it.

Mama's Fish House.

I mean, how's that for a

free lunch?
CHAIR JOHNSON:

I know, and it was really in style too,

and the prizes were unbelievable.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PR 12/4/02

71

1

MR. KIRK:

Yeah, they were.

2

CHAIR JOHNSON:

So I think that it was something that

3

everybody that participated, and with you really

4

doing that, I really believe that it is a win-win,

5

because you are giving back to the community.

6

helped enhance the area where the event took place,

7

and I really do agree with what Patti said also,

8

that we are trying together to be responsible on how

9

we manage the assets, which you need to do that in

You

10

order for your business to prosper and continue.

11

I think we'll continue working on that.

12

MR. KIRK:

So

And I think the consensus is unanimous with the

13

operators who have operated over the last year, that

14

we want to do any and everything that we can to

15

continue to work with Parks Department, Finance

16

Department, the Council members, your Committee to

17

get a better handle and a better understanding of

18

what is going on down there and how we can make the

19

parks even better for our residents, even better for

20

our tourists, and we want to be a part of that

21

process and we want to be a part of the process that

22

continues to, you know, show the aloha spirit here.

23
24
25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much, Martin.

Thank you

for coming today.
Seeing that there are no further testifiers
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on any of the matters, testimony will now be closed

2

on all items for this meeting.
. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

3

4
5

6

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Floyd, would you care to make comments for

opening and then we'll hear from Wesley.
MR. MIYAZONO:

Yes, Madam Chairman.

I am going to present

7

a short summary as to the request that was submitted

8

to me through memorandum relative to a proposed

9

price to do an assessment study.

If you do recall

10

the last meeting we had, I know that Councilmember

11

Mr. Nishiki did desire to have a possible care and

12

capacity study being considered.

13

requests that came from yourself, Madam Chairman, I

14

did submit a proposal from MIG, Moore, Iacafano,

15

Goldsman, Incorporated, and they're from the

16

mainland.

17

projects with us for the Parks Department.

18

fortunate to get this proposal to them and they got

19

back to us within a few days.

20

So based on the

Fortunately, they were doing some
So we're

So based on the -- I did also include the

21

information that you had requested for, such as a

22

list of County beach parks where commercial

23

activities are occurring, review facilities and

24

amenities, measure the amenities and facilities to

25

determine if they are adequate to accommodate the
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1

demand of the beach park, assess the amount and type

2

of public use at these beach parks, and identify

3

peak and off-peak periods for use, identify the

4

beach park that are under utilized and may be

5

considered for expanded use by the public in

6

commercial activity and -- well, two more, identify

7

the beach parks which may require restrictions or a

8

discontinuation of certain types of use, and number

9

seven, determine if care and capacity limits should

10
11

be placed.
So based on all of those requirements you had

12

requested, MIG did come up with a proposal to

13

complete the work within 60 days, or about 60 days,

14

for the amount of $28,050 plus 3 percent Hawaii

15

State tax and traveling costs.

16

conclude my repbrt and my summary, but certainly

17

it's just basically providing a price estimate for

18

the care and capacity requested study.

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much.

Thank you.

Do you have any

20

comments?

21

You've been very patient, so I at least thought I'd

22

give you an opportunity.

23

Mr. Miyazono or of Wesley Lo?

24
25

All right.

So with that I

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you very much, Wesley.

Are there any questions of
Councilmember Molina.

Thank you, Madam Chair.

Mr. Miyazono, what other companies did you consider,
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1

or was this the only one that came to mind at the

2

time?

3

MR. MIYAZONO:

Well, yeah, actually I didn't know of any,

4

to tell the truth.

I really don't know if locally

5

there is any company that does this study.

6

just fortunate that as we were trying to pursue who

7

is qualified to do this type of work, this

8

particular company was there working with the Parks

9

Department at that particular time.

It was

We brought it

10

up to them and they said, oh, yes, we did it before

11

in the past, so we're willing to come up with a

12

price estimate, but certainly this is the only one

13

we've come up with.

14

ballpark estimated figure.

15
16

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

So, again, it's just a real

And this price, 28,000, does not

include travel and lodging?
MR. MIYAZONO:

No, not according to their proposal.

It

18

does say plus 3 percent Hawaii State tax and travel

19

costs, so I don't know if lodging is probably not

20

included or not, but it referred to travel costs.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

22

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

Thank you.

That could be pretty open

23

ended.

Are there any other questions for

24

Mr. Miyazono at this point?

25

things, and this is just in regard to some of the

I have a couple more
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other things that we had spoken about, and this

2

would be any recommendations for permit fees about

3

park rangers and perhaps the creation of a beach

4

park enhancement revolving fund, something that the

5

fees and the fines could go into so that we could

6

help to address some of the concerns that were

7

continuously brought to us as well as being brought

8

to us today.

9

MR. MIYAZONO:

I would -- I do know that you had made a

10

request to Corporation Counsel to provide a possible

11

bill that would allow for the special fund.

12

certainly would be in agreement to the special fund,

13

that any fees, fines could go into the actual

14

enhancement of the park itself.

15

discussions with the Committee, and the Committee

16

certainly is in support of that type of arrangement

17

for special fund· being made.

18

myself personally I would favor something like that

19

to go into the special fund.

20

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

I

We've also had

So certainly from

Are there any questions?

I believe

21

that at this point in time we do have some budget

22

considerations that we could send on.

23

of the options that based on some allotment for a

24

study, if you feel that is appropriate, if you don't

25

based on testimony or your own beliefs that we have
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1

enough information to act on, I'd like direct from

2

the Committee as to how we should proceed on that.

3

One of the things that I do believe is going

4

to be a continual problem is the ongoing

5

enforcement.

6

in all of the issues.

7

our community park, you know, discussion, we have it

8

in all of our parks, and one of the biggest things

9

that we are trying to deal with is to get people

That has been the single worst problem
We have it -- just had it at

10

there so that we don't have these problems and so

11

that we don't have to use heavy handed enforcement

12

tactics and then come down on the people that are

13

really obeying the law, as Patti had referenced.

14

So I think that from my perspective I'm

15

really looking at some guidance from the Committee

16

to move forward either with the concept of park

17

rangers, creating some kind of a special revolving

18

fund or a fund into which the fees that the ocean

19

rec users and any other users of our park facilities

20

may be paying into, that we try and create at least

21

some kind of a fund or mechanism so that we can

22

continue to put that back into our parks so that

23

they don't deteriorate.

24
25

It's unfortunate that so many times the
fines, the monies that we take in, they go back into
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the General Fund.

I don't know if you dislike or

2

you like special funds.

3

person who is most familiar with that is

4

Councilmember Tavares, since she was Parks Director.

5

I don't know if it creates other problems, but I

6

think that what this Committee is charged with the

7

responsibility of doing is trying to come up with

8

some way that we can at least rein in the problems

9

that we're having and these conflicts and then find

I think that probably the

10

some way that at least the funds that are being paid

11

in from all of our users and ocean rec permit fees

12

could come back to help at least address some of the

13

problems and at least pay for some of the

14

enforcement so that our problems don't worsen.

15

Councilmember Tavares.

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes, thank you, Ms. Johnson.

And

I

17

don't particularly -- I'm not convinced that special

18

funds are the answer, because the Parks Department

19

is nowhere near self sufficiency based on fees.

20

That's just a fact.

21

when they first set up the fees for community center

22

use, they talked about a special fund that would be

23

used for the maintenance of the community centers,

24

but we would have to charge exorbitant fees in order

25

to make the community center system self sufficient.

And I know that historically
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I don't have a problem with it going to the

1

2

General Fund, the fees, because that's where almost

3

all of the fees go, unless there's some other law.

4

I think that we run into problems by having a number

5

of special funds, and I think we're on the path to

6

get rid of special funds and dedicated funds, you

7

know, dedicated funds and special funds and use them

8

only for very, very large kinds of things, like

9

wastewater, Water Department kinds of things where

10

we want some self sufficiency.

11

up by law, that that has to fund their whole

12

operation, but because we're such a public --

13

publicly used department in Parks and Recreation, it

14

would be impossible for the users to support the

15

system of Parks and Recreation programs we have.

Liquor fees is set

16

And I -- we'll recall it took years and years

17

to get rid of the after school special fund that was

18

haunting us for, you know, gosh, what was it, eight

19

years, ten years, when the after school program

20

beased
to be after school and became A Plus.
I

21

ras back when,

22

We run lnto some of those problems, and I don't

,

i

I

That

'80 -- I don't even want to date it.

.

I
I

23

think the key to this has to do with where the money

24

goes.

i

25

I think the fact that we're focusing on this
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1

issue and on the groups that have come forward r the

2

people that have formed the group to come forward to

3

try to regulate themselves and to provide a good

4

experience without impinging upon the rights of the

5

residents here who want to use those very same

6

facilities I think is a real good positive sign for

7

our community.

8

than to talk about where these funds are going to

9

go.

And I would rather focus on that

I think we do need to charge a fee for these

10
11

permits r because after all it's a commercial

12

operation.

13

absolutely no commercial operation in a park and we

14

do need to be mindful that over commercialization

15

canr

16

then for the visitors later r but it canr you know r

17

wreck -- wreck our experiences r I guess r but I would

18

like to see us pass on to the budget -- or for

19

Budget Committee consideration a fee and then

20

perhaps put the subject back in

21

matter over to the next Council to deal with the

22

park ranger issue.

23

There are some places where there is

you know r kill it for the residents first and

refer the subject

And actuallYr the park rangers r as it came up

24

in the other -- last year's budgetr their duties

25

would be more than monitoring commercial permits.
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1

And so, you know, I don't want to tie it to

2

commercial permits, because that would be limited,

3

but I think the park rangers have some possibilities

4

and we should seriously look at it in this coming

5

budget, but if we can flush things out a little more

6

through whatever committee might be established to

7

handle this particular item, you know, I could

8

certainly see that we could have much more

9

discussion on this.

10

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Counc.ilmember Tavares, would you recommend

11

that there be any change in the permit fees?

12

believe that they're already at $250 per permit, or

13

we had spoken last time about -- and know that the

14

working group has said that, you know, for some of

15

them, the smaller businesses, that was quite a leap

16

and there has been some talk about making a

17

recommendation that we at least have the budget

18

Committee look that maybe there's a limit on the

19

number of locations that those fees encompass.

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I

I think if we send the amount that

21

there's now over to the budget -- for consideration

22

in next year's budget, during those deliberations

23

that we have or prior to that, to those

24

deliberations in the Budget Committee, however

25

that's set up, we could come up with something else,
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1

but at least get something there that, you know, we

2

don't forget again.

3

between two Council terms things do get lost and

4

then we remember it, you know, and it's too late for

5

budget or whatever and you've got to wait until the

6

next budget, but at least if that's there, it will

7

be food for thought and then, you know, have the

8

working group, you know, come up with some other

9

firm proposals to be presented at the Council budget

10
11

Sometimes in the transition

meetings and at the Mayor's budget meetings.
The Mayor's budget meetings will come first

12

and then the Council budget meetings afterwards.

13

that there's a line of communication and that we

14

have input.

15

think this fee's great, but I really would like to

16

hear what these other -- what the working group had

17

to say about it and their proposals in more detail.

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

So

I mean I can sit here and say, yeah, I

Okay.

Thank you.

And are there any

19

feelings on the part of any of the Committee members

20

with regard to doing a park assessment study as had

21

been talked about last time during our last meeting?

22

I know that we have a preliminary cost estimate.

23

don't know what the travel expenses would be, but we

24

don't necessarily have to put a -- we could put a

25

cap on it, or is it something that this Committee
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2

does not want to pursue?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Councilmernber Tavares.

Yes, thank you, and if somebody

3

wanted to jump in first.

4

that we need to have the study.

5

CHAIR JOHNSON:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

You know, I don't believe

Okay.
I think that just by going to the

7

community and -- the community that uses the area

8

and the people who want to use -- I think we can

9

come up with something that's workable for everyone.

10

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Usually we'll do -- you know,

12

usually you do a study -- if there was something

13

based in law where we had to draw a nexus between a

14

fee and what the activity is, then I think a study

15

is really required.

16

just to give us information that I think, and I

17

think I agree, that the people who use it, the

18

residents in the area, the citizens who use the park

19

facility, the ocean park facility, they know.

20

just from observations, I mean we have our own park

21

staff that has a lot of experience and history on

22

the use of those facilities.

23

need to have a study like that.

24

CHAIR JOHNSON:

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

But in this case the study was

And

So I don't think we

Okay.
But that's just one opinion.
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CHAIR JOHNSON:

No, that's fine.

Councilmember Carroll,

did you have a comment?

3

VICE-CHAIR CARROLL:

4

CHAIR JOHNSON:

5

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Councilmember Tavares did fine.

Oh, okay.

Councilmember Molina.

Yeah, Madam Chair, the price was

6

enough to scare me off a little bit, but I think,

7

you know, utilizing maybe Park staff, maybe even as

8

a college project just to do an informal survey of

9

people -- how much people are using certain parks, I

10

think that could be useful information, rather than

11

hiring a company.

12

reputable company, but, you know, $28,000, not

13

including travel and other expenses just to do a

14

study to me is a bit pricy.

15

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I'm sure they're probably a very

And the Chair also did a little bit of

16

investigation too and there are some preliminary

17

bits of information and data that have already been

18

gathered by the working group as well as a study

19

that I believe the State was conducting through

20

DLNR, and so I'm trying to get more information on

21

that.

22

of different sources, including our staff members

23

and members of the community through surveys and

24

other mechanisms.

25

because these were the things that we had spoken

So we may be able to pull together from a lot

So I just wanted your guidance,

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
( 8 0 8 ) 524 - 2 090

PR 12/4/02

1

84

about last time.
At this point in timet from the general

2

3

discussion t I gather that what we would like to do

4

is send on the consideration to the Budget Committee

5

for the next budget cycle the permit fees for the

6

ocean rec and we would also like to include the

7

discussion on funding park rangers t whatever that

8

may be.

9

Is that what your intent was?

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

My intent actually was to separate

10

those two items t to send one over

11

communication over that had to do with the fees

12

alone and then refer the rest of the subject matter t

13

including the rangers t to the Council for next term.

14

CHAIR JOHNSON:

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

one

Next Council session t okay.
And I think we have from like

16

January to at least the end oft you know t March 15th

17

to have meetings and discuss it.

18

has implications for the budget t it should be

19

scheduled early -- you know t late JanuarYt early

20

February.

21

CHAIR JOHNSON:

And because this

That is fine t then t you know t with the

22

Chair.

At this point in timet then t I'll entertain

23

a motion that we send the recommendation on to the

24

Budget Committee that we -- they review the permit

25

fees for this next fiscal year relating to ocean
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recreation activity permits.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

4

CHAIR JOHNSON:

So moved.
Second.

It's been moved and seconded.

5

any further discussion on that item?

6

all those in favor, please say "aye."

7

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

8

CHAIR JOHNSON:

9

nays.

10

VOTE: AYES:

11

12

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
EXC. :

Is there

Seeing none,

The Chair votes aye, and there are no

Councilmembers Molina, Tavares,
and Vice-Chair Carroll, and
Chair Johnson.
None.
None.
Councilmember Mateo.

13
MOTION CARRIED.

14
ACTION:

15
16

17

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Recommending REFERRAL of the matter
relating to $250 fee for ocean
recreation activity business permits to
the Council Chair for the term beginning
January 2, 2003 for consideration in the
Fiscal Year 2004 Budget Session.

So thank you.

And the second item, which

19

will encompass the discussion of park rangers and

20

all of the matters that we have basically pending

21

with regard to the ocean recreation -- excuse me.

22

Charmaine, on the park rangers, did you intend for

23

that to be just specifically for this or do you want

24

that a general topic?

25

rangers in camping and other areas.

Because we also have the park
Would you like
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to create a new item?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Maybe a general topic park

3

rangers f and that would need to be discussed before

4

the budget too.

5

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

Let me check with Mr. Saldana.

in this particular situation f because we have

6

GarYf

7

the one item which is going forward for budgetf we

8

have a topic where we're creating a new item or

9

considering creation of a new item for park rangers f

10

which would be general and encompassing maybe

11

camping f ocean rec

12

group's findings and everything to keep within f you

13

know f the discussion and to keep this alive.

14

we create a third or can it be all encompassed in --

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

MR . SALDANA:

17

CHAIR JOHNSON:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

Should

Madam Chair.

Yes.
If I can interrupt here.

Maybe if

you just refer everything else -CHAIR JOHNSON:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Refer everything else.
-- to the Council f and then the

next Council Committee --

23

CHAIR JOHNSON:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

we still have the working

It's --

20

22

f

it.

Will separate it out.
-- can sort it out and separate

It might be easier to do it that way.
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MR. SALDANA:

It's easier to do that, but it's the

discretion of the Committee.

3

CHAIR JOHNSON:

4

MR. SALDANA:

Okay.
If they want to create a separate item

5

relative to park rangers, you can refer that matter

6

to the Chair for the next -- for the next term.

7

It's your discretion.

8
9

CHAIR JOHNSON:

And the only reason I just was mentioning

that was because park rangers are so much more than

10

just -- I don't want to narrow the constraints of

11

what we're talking about in this particular item,

12

because the way that this item was created was

13

because it's ocean recreation.

14

park rangers in camping, so I'd prefer, if I do

15

still stay on as Parks Chair, not to have park

16

rangers in one section and park rangers in another

17

section.

18

recommendation at this point in time would be to

19

refer the general topic of park rangers in the

20

broadest possible sense to the next Council.

And we do have the

Let's deal with it as a whole.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

CHAIR JOHNSON:

So my

So moved.
Second.

It's been moved and seconded.

24

discussion on that item?

25

favor, please say "aye."

Any further

Seeing none, all those in
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COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

2

CHAIR JOHNSON:

3

VOTE: AYES:

4

5

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
EXC. :

And Chair votes aye.

There are no nays.

Councilmembers Molina, Tavares,
and Vice-Chair Carroll, and
Chair Johnson.
None.
None.
Councilmember Mateo.

6

MOTION CARRIED.
7

8

ACTION:

Recommending REFERRAL of the matter
relating to park rangers to the Council
Chair for the term beginning January 2,

9

2003.

10

CHAIR JOHNSON:

And on the last item, all of the other

11

remaining -- I guess the remaining topics within the

12

ocean rec activity fees, the ocean rec permits, and

13

the general discussion surrounding the working group

14

I will entertain a motion that we send this on to

15

the next Council.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

So moved.
So moved.
Oh, second.

So it's been moved by Councilmember

20

Tavares, seconded by Councilmember Molina.

21

further discussion on this item?

22

those in favor, please signify by saying "aye."

23

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

24

CHAIR JOHNSON:

And Chair votes aye.

Seeing none, all

There are no nays.

25
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VOTE: AYES:

Councilmembers Molina, Tavares,
and Vice-Chair Carroll, and
Chair Johnson.
None.
None.
Councilmember Mateo.

2
3

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
EXC. :

4

MOTION CARRIED.
5

ACTION:

Recommending REFERRAL of communication
to the Council Chair for the term
beginning January 2, 2003.

6
7

8

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

9

ITEMS FOR REFERRAL TO THE COUNCIL CHAIR FOR THE 2003-2005
COUNCIL TERM

10
ITEM NO.1:
11

RELATING TO PARK DEDICATIONS, SECTION
18.16.320 OF THE MAUl COUNTY CODE
(C.C. 97-328)

12
13

ITEM NO. 12: MAINTENANCE OF COUNTYWIDE SHORELINE
ACCESS, SIGNAGE, AND ACCESS PARKING
(C.C. 01-265)

14
15

CHAIR JOHNSON:

And we have just two more items.

They are

16

not items for discussion/ but these are items that

17

are going to be/ with your agreement/ referred to

18

the Council for the term beginning in 2003.

19

two items for referral to the next Council beginning

20

January 2nd/ 2003 include/ one/ County Communication

21

No. 97-328 relating to the effectiveness of section

22

18.16.320 Maui County Code regarding park

23

dedications.

24

be County Communication No. 01-265 relating to tBe

25

consideration of legislative action to ensure

It's PR-l.

And the

And the second item would
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1

shoreline access for present and future users! and

2

that would be PR-12.
And just for your information! members!

3

4

pursuant to a memorandum dated November 27th, 2002 I

5

transmitted the list of items that I would be

6

recommending for referral at today's meeting.

7

a result, I would entertain a motion to refer these

8

items to the Council Chair for the Council term

9

beginning 2003.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

VICE-CHAIR CARROLL:

12

CHAIR JOHNSON:

So as

So moved.

Second.

So it's been moved and seconded.

And

13

because we're really not going to take any action,

14

I'm assuming there's no discussion on these items.

15

Okay.

16

please signify by saying "aye."

Seeing no discussion, all those in favor,

17

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

19

nays.

20

VOTE: AYES:

21
22

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
EXC. :

And the Chair votes aye.

There are no

Councilmembers Molina, Tavares,
and Vice-Chair Carroll, and
Chair Johnson.
None.
None.
Councilmember Mateo.

23
MOTION CARRIED.

24
ACTION:

25

Recommending REFERRAL of communications
to the Council Chair for the term
beginning January 2, 2003.
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CHAIR JOHNSON:

That is -- that is basically the end of

2

our business, and I just want to thank the members

3

for all of your hard work.

4

to thank -- even though, Mr. Miyazono, you, you

5

know, will not be moving on with whoever the next

6

Parks Committee Chair is, I want to thank you very

7

much for your dedication and your hard work and

8

taking me on all the tours and showing me the ropes

9

and getting me educated on all the things that I

I would also really like

10

needed to do, because I

11

a really daunting task, and I really applaud your

12

efforts, because I think that it's not an easy task

13

that you have and you have not had the kind of

14

budget that I would have really liked to be able to

15

see and place to take care of our parks.

16

having seen that, it was

But you've done a remarkable job, given the

17

resources that you have, and you have some

18

wonderfully dedicated people, and I just want to

19

thank you personally from my perspective for all of

20

the ward work that you've given, and it's not gone

21

unappreciated, and sometimes the voters, they don't

22

always see that, and I know it's hard, but

23

unfortunately sometimes what happens is, you know,

24

we have changes, and for the grace of God I could be

25

sitting right where you are and you would be
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1

congratulating me about, you know, moving on to some

2

other part of my life, and I really thank you.
I also want to thank Blaine, and even though,

3
4

Blaine, you haven't been with us for that long, I

5

know we've had Judy and then we've also had

6

Mr. Kushi, it's probably come at the eleventh hour

7

that you've been, you know, sitting in, so I thank

8

you.

9

there, so you're not going to get away that easy.

And I see Mr. Kushi coming in, sneaking in

10

We want to thank you for your participation.

11

know that it's been really tough sometimes trying to

12

get through some of the very difficult tasks tha.t

13

we've been trying to get through.

And I

14

And Mr. Correa, I want to welcome you, and if

15

I'm sitting here as Parks Chair next time, I believe

16

that we've got a yoman's job in front of us.

17

big department and you've worked with Mr. Miyazono,

18

and I think you know that better than anyone.

19

want to welcome you.

20

It's a

So I

And I want to thank particularly our

21

Legislative Staff, and Camille and Gary, and I know

22

that they have really gone above and beyond the call

23

of duty, because they have sat through long

24

meetings.

25

This is longer than I would like, but I really think

We've tried not to make them too long.
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that if you don't have dedicated staff, you don't

2

get good results, and I think that this Committee

3

has accomplished a lot, and my personal thanks go

4

out to you both for everything, you know, that

5

you've done, because it's not on our behalf so much

6

as it is for the general public, and I don't know if

7

the general public appreciates that as much as they

8

do.

9

And to you, Vice-Chair Carroll, I really want

10

to thank you for just even today.

11

feeling well, and it really means a lot to have a

12

supportive Vice-Chair of a Committee, because I

13

think you've been very supportive and given good

14

suggestions and good guidance.

15

I know you're not

To you, Councilmember Molina, I really want

16

to thank you for all of your hard work and your

17

dedication too, because I know sometimes it feels

18

like the deference between, well, do I go pick up my

19

daughter or do I stay to conclude the business when

20

we had a bare quorum, so that was very much

21

appreciated.

22

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, it's my pleasure, Madam

23

Chair, and thank you for your leadership too.

24

had some difficult items to deal with and I think

25

you've pulled us through all right, so thank you for
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2

your hard work and your staff.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

I'm proud, and I thank you sometimes.

3

It's not easy to choose between putting your family

4

first or your business first, but you have done a

5

good job for the people of Maui County, and I'm sure

6

that sometimes your family, you know, much to their

7

chagrin, knows what a good job you've done.

8

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

9

CHAIR JOHNSON:

10

The life of a politician, right?

I know, all these rewards.

And Councilmember Tavares, I want to

11

personally thank you for your valuable input.

12

know I've relied very heavily on you for a lot of

13

the direction that this Committee has gone in, but I

14

think that your input has been invaluable because

15

you've seen it from both sides.

16

the Administration side.

17

term Council member, but also having been the

18

daughter of a former Mayor I think that you've seen

19

it from another perspective too.

20

you so much for all of your hard work, for your

21

insight, for your memorandas, for your input, and I

22

think it's helped to produce really good results for

23

this Committee.

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I

You've seen it from

You've seen it as a long

So I want to thank

Thank you, Madam Chair.

I want to thank you.
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I know Councilmember Mateo is not here with

1

2

us today, but even though he's been with our

3

Committee for a brief period of time, I want to

4

thank him in his absence for taking up the role that

5

he did, and I congratulate him on his actual

6

election.

7

Councilmember Kawano and Council Chair Kawano who is

8

not with us today, but I think had Pat been with us,

9

he would have been really proud of the amount of

I know that he filled in for

10

work that we accomplished with a very small

11

Committee.

12

I think we've done some remarkable things,

13

and I really thank each one of you for helping to

14

move legislation forward.

15

think about all the stuff that we've done in this

16

Committee it's really been amazing, the amount of

17

work that we've been able to accomplish, just the

18

park assessment issue alone and a lot of the other

19

things.

20

to sit on next time, I would happily have anyone of

21

you serve, you know, on my Committee again, if I end

22

up being the Parks Chair.

23

indicated that I would have no objection if I'm

24

asked to serve in that capacity.

25

We've -- if I stop and

And depending on what committees you want

And I've already

So my thanks go out to you and to Mr. Correa,
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welcome.

2

and I'm very proud of all of us, for the

3

accomplishments, and it's not without dedication on

4

the part of each one of the Council members, the

5

staff, and the Administration.

6

dedication, none of this would be possible.

7

thank you.

8
9

I really think that we're all a good team,

Without that
So

Councilmember Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, thank you, Madam Chair, and

also my appreciation for Mr. Miyazono for all of his

10

years of service to the County for an outstanding

11

job and, you know, it's a pleasure working with him.

12

And welcome aboard to Mr. Correa for the next coming

13

term, and both of these gentlemen, outstanding

14

individuals for the community, so thank you.

15
16

17
18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

Thank you very much.

Councilmember Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes t thank you.

While Mr. Carroll

is getting a drink, maybe I'll speak first.

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Poor thing.

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

But I also would like to thank

21

you, Madam Chair, for conducting the business of

22

this Committee in a most professional manner and for

23

being so inclusive of the public in allowing them

24

and keeping them apprised of what's coming up and

25

what's going down.

So you've done an outstanding
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1

job that way, and I appreciate and feel honored to

2

serve on this Committee and hope that I've been able

3

to contribute to the work of this Committee.

4

To Mr. Miyazono, I don't want to get all

5

chocked up, but Mr. Miyazono and I worked together

6

in the Administration as well as here, and our

7

friendship means a lot and I certainly appreciate

8

the job that any Parks Director has to do.

9

already forewarned Mr. Correa.

10
11

So I've

He knows it's not an

easy job.
The public demands are unbelievable.

I don't

12

think until you walk in those shoes you really

13

understand what public demand can be.

14

you've done a fine job, Mr. Miyazono, under the

15

circumstances with very limited resources.

16

been amazing, and I thank you very much for bringing

17

our community forward through your work in the Parks

18

Department.

19
20
21

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I think

It's

So thank you.

Thank you very much.

And I know you're

getting choked up, Bob.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL:

Yes, Councilmember Tavares' speeches

22

always choke me up.

And everybody has said

23

everything nice already and I concur, and it was

24

dearly a pleasure to serve on your Committee.

25

you very much for having me.

Thank

And it was really a
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1

pleasure working with Mr. Miyazono all these years,

2

and I'm sure we'll see each other now and again.
And to all of those Committee members and to

3
4

all of those members of the public that have

5

participated in what we've done and accomplished all

6

during these past two years, thank you.

7

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Yes, and the Chair would just like to

8

extend on behalf of our Committee to the general

9

public our thanks for giving your input.

Because if

10

it's not for the input that we get from the general

11

public, we really have a very difficult time doing

12

our work, and it's the public that we serve.

13

would like to thank them for their participation and

14

for their input, because that's what builds a good

15

community.
And, Pat, wherever you are, thank you for all

16

17

of your years of service.
Are there any other announcements?

18

19

none, thank you and happy holidays.

20

meeting is adjourned.

21

So I

ADJOURN:

Seeing

And this

(Gavel) .

3 : 37 p. m.

22

23

24
25
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C E R T I F I CAT E

1

2

STATE OF HAWAI I
SS.

3

4

CITY AND COUNTY OF MAUI

5

6

I, Jessica R. Perry, Certified Shorthand Reporter

7

for the State of Hawaii, hereby certify that the

8

proceedings were taken down by me in machine shorthand and

9

was thereafter reduced to typewritten form under my

10

supervisioni that the foregoing represents to the best of

11

my ability, a true and correct transcript of the

12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13

I further certify that I am not attorney for any of

14

the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned with the

15

cause.

16
17

DATED this 1st day of January, 2002, in Honolulu,
Hawaii.

18
19
20
21

sica
Perry, CSR
tary Public, State
y Commission Expires:
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25
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